Descendants of Zachariah Langdon

Generation No. 1

1. ZACHARIAH³ LANGDON (*BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born January 13, 1826 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died April 09, 1888 in Johnston County, North Carolina. He married ELIZABETH "BETTY" JOHNSON February 04, 1849 in Johnston County, North Carolina, daughter of AMOS JOHNSON and SARAH TOMLINSON. She was born March 30, 1828 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died June 21, 1904 in Johnston County, North Carolina

Notes for ZACHARIAH LANGDON:

Zachariah Langdon

Residence: Johnston County, North Carolina Occupation: Farmer

Service Record:

Enlisted as a Private on 01 June 1863 at the age of 38 Enlisted in Company K, 49th Infantry Regiment North Carolina on 01 June 1863. Wounded on 16 May 1864 at Drewry's Bluff, VA Deserted on 11 August 1864

Information on the family and descendants of Zachariah Langdon was graciously provided by the "Research of James Mark Valsame, Raleigh, NC".

More About ZACHARIAH LANGDON:

Burial: Originally in a family cemetery at McGee's Crossroads in Pleasant Grove Township, Johnston County. Moved to Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery.

More About ELIZABETH "BETTY" JOHNSON:

Burial: Originally in a family cemetery at McGee's Crossroads in Pleasant Grove Township, Johnston County. Moved to Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery.

Marriage Notes for ZACHARIAH LANGDON and ELIZABETH JOHNSON:

Bride: Elizabeth Johnson Groom: Zechariah Langdon Bond Date: 04 Feb 1849

County: Johnston Record #: 01 126

Bondsman: Carrel Landon Witness: Thos Bagley Bond #: 000068654 More About ZACHARIAH LANGDON and ELIZABETH JOHNSON: Marriage: February 04, 1849, Johnston County, North Carolina

Children of ZACHARIAH LANGDON and ELIZABETH JOHNSON are:

- 2. i. MARTICIA⁴ LANGDON, b. January 16, 1849; d. August 11, 1918.
- 3. ii. RUFUS C. LANGDON, b. April 24, 1850; d. October 25, 1920.
 - iii. SARAH LANGDON, b. March 24, 1852; d. December 15, 1918; m. OWEN M. BARBOUR, December 15, 1870.

More About OWEN BARBOUR and SARAH LANGDON:

Marriage: December 15, 1870

- 4. iv. JAMES MONROE LANGDON, b. June 29, 1854; d. September 07, 1928.
- 5. v. RICHARD F. LANGDON, b. October 12, 1856; d. November 29, 1934.
- 6. vi. ELEANOR "ELLA" LANGDON, b. April 28, 1859; d. June 15, 1928.
 - vii. TALITHA DELIA LANGDON, b. August 1862; m. CORNELIUS F. JOHNSON, December 22, 1880; b. September 1859.

More About CORNELIUS JOHNSON and TALITHA LANGDON:

Marriage: December 22, 1880

Generation No. 2

2. MARTICIA⁴ LANGDON (*ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born January 16, 1849, and died August 11, 1918. She married ALDRIDGE MCGEE March 21, 1872. He was born December 01, 1825, and died March 11, 1891.

More About MARTICIA LANGDON:

Burial: McGee Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

Notes for ALDRIDGE MCGEE:

Smithfield Herald

Obit. ID: 34268

Name (Age): McGEE, Aldridge Obit. Pub. Date: 03/14/1891 Other Pub. Info.: "Pratt"

More About ALDRIDGE MCGEE:

Burial: McGee Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

More About ALDRIDGE MCGEE and MARTICIA LANGDON:

Marriage: March 21, 1872

Children of MARTICIA LANGDON and ALDRIDGE MCGEE are:

i. RICHARD DANIEL⁵ MCGEE, b. April 28, 1877, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. November 15, 1927, Harnett County, North Carolina; m. DELLA

P. ?; b. March 31, 1881; d. August 20, 1956.

More About RICHARD DANIEL MCGEE:

Burial: McGee Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

Occupation: Farmer

More About DELLA P. ?:

Burial: McGee Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

- 7. ii. ZACHARIAH R. MCGEE, b. May 11, 1884; d. July 24, 1954.
- **3.** RUFUS C.⁴ LANGDON (*ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born April 24, 1850, and died October 25, 1920. He married SARAH EVALINE BENSON November 18, 1874, daughter of WILLIAM BENSON and LOUISA TYNER. She was born February 1846, and died April 17, 1912.

Notes for RUFUS C. LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obit. ID: 30389

Name (Age): LANGDON, Rufus (ca. 80)

Obit. Pub. Date: 10/29/1920 Other Pub. Info.: Elevation Twp.

More About RUFUS LANGDON and SARAH BENSON:

Marriage: November 18, 1874

Children of RUFUS LANGDON and SARAH BENSON are:

- i. LUMMIE C.⁵ LANGDON, b. 1877.
- 8. ii. LLOYD ROGER LANGDON, b. September 22, 1877, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. February 1967.
- 9. iii. LAURA ETTA LANGDON, b. February 02, 1883, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. November 11, 1952, Richmond, Virginia.
 - iv. LULA L. LANGDON, b. June 1886.
- 10. v. ARLANDER MALTON "BUDDIE" LANGDON, b. February 28, 1889; d. January 30, 1971, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.
- **4.** JAMES MONROE⁴ LANGDON (*ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born June 29, 1854, and died September 07, 1928. He married ELIZA JANE COATS August 26, 1875, daughter of JAMES COATS and SUSAN CANADY. She was born May 13, 1857, and died August 05, 1939.

More About JAMES MONROE LANGDON:

Burial: Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

More About ELIZA JANE COATS:

Burial: Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

More About JAMES LANGDON and ELIZA COATS:

Marriage: August 26, 1875

Children of JAMES LANGDON and ELIZA COATS are:

- 11. i. DELLA MARCEY⁵ LANGDON, b. March 01, 1878; d. October 18, 1959.
- 12. ii. ELIZABETH J. "BET" LANGDON, b. April 13, 1879; d. August 14, 1970.
- 13. iii. MARY FRANCES "FANNY" LANGDON, b. February 03, 1882; d. February 09, 1974, Johnston County, North Carolina.
- 14. iv. GROVER CLEVELAND LANGDON, b. March 27, 1884, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. September 25, 1965, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.
 - v. FLORA VICTORIA "VIC" LANGDON, b. December 03, 1886; d. July 06, 1965; m. JAMES HUBERT JOHNSON, December 13, 1916; b. June 20, 1888; d. April 02, 1972.

More About JAMES JOHNSON and FLORA LANGDON:

Marriage: December 13, 1916

- 15. vi. ZACHARIAH "ZACK" R. LANGDON, b. February 04, 1889; d. August 03, 1959, Johnston County, North Carolina.
- 16. vii. ELIZA "LIZA" ASKEW LANGDON, b. October 24, 1891; d. November 28, 1962.
- 17. viii. JAMES "JIM" CARL LANGDON, b. November 17, 1893, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. May 25, 1966, Harnett County, North Carolina.
- 18. ix. WILLIAM "BILL" JASPER LANGDON, b. January 18, 1895; d. July 09, 1981, Johnston County, North Carolina.
 - x. LUCY BERTIE LANGDON, b. May 25, 1897; d. June 25, 1948; m. CELLIE CARL PARRISH, March 31, 1918; b. May 07, 1896; d. May 21, 1942.

Notes for LUCY BERTIE LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 40589

Name (Age): PARRISH, Lucy B. (51)

Obit. Pub. Date: 06/29/1948

Other Pub. Info.: nee: Langdon, w/o C. C. Parrish, Fellowship P.B. Church

Cemetery

More About LUCY BERTIE LANGDON:

Burial: Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

More About CELLIE PARRISH and LUCY LANGDON:

Marriage: March 31, 1918

xi. THOMAS "TOM" SYRUS LANGDON, SR., b. August 15, 1901; d. June 15, 1972; m. (1) NELLIE VIDA COATS; b. August 13, 1902; d. November 01, 1943; m. (2) BESSIE STEWART.

Notes for THOMAS "TOM" SYRUS LANGDON, SR.:

LANGDON, THOMAS

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston

Place of Residence: , Johnston Institution: General Hospital Death Date: June 15, 1972

Gender: Male Race: White Age: 70 Years Autopsy: No

Marital Status: Married Attendant: Physician

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30401

Name (Age): LANGDON, Thomas S. (Tommy) (70)

Obit. Pub. Date: 06/16/1972 Other Pub. Info.: Benson

Notes for NELLIE VIDA COATS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30370

Name (Age): LANGDON, Nellie (41)

Obit. Pub. Date: 11/05/1943

Other Pub. Info.: w/o Tommie, d/o Rufus and Florence Coates -- Sunset Mem.

Pk. -- Pleasant Grove Twp.

More About NELLIE VIDA COATS:

Burial: Sunset Memorial Park, Johnston County, North Carolina

5. RICHARD F.⁴ LANGDON (*ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born October 12, 1856, and died November 29, 1934. He married CHARITY A. PENNY December 06, 1882. She was born January 14, 1862, and died April 21, 1943.

More About RICHARD F. LANGDON:

Occupation: Farmer

More About RICHARD LANGDON and CHARITY PENNY:

Marriage: December 06, 1882

Children of RICHARD LANGDON and CHARITY PENNY are:

- i. JOSEPH H.⁵ LANGDON, b. November 1884.
- ii. NEWTON B. LANGDON, b. October 1886; d. March 1943.

Notes for NEWTON B. LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30367

Name (Age): LANGDON, N. B. Obit. Pub. Date: 03/05/1943

Other Pub. Info.: s/o Richard/Charity Langdon -- Fellowship PBCh Cem --

Benson

More About NEWTON B. LANGDON:

Burial: Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

- iii. ELLA B. LANGDON, b. September 1888.
- iv. RICHARD L. LANGDON, b. March 1894.
- v. DAVID J. LANGDON, b. April 1897.
- vi. LENA R. LANGDON, b. Abt. 1900.
- 19. vii. PAUL LANGDON, b. October 27, 1902, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. September 23, 1987, Harnett County, North Carolina.
- **6.** ELEANOR "ELLA" LANGDON (*ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born April 28, 1859, and died June 15, 1928. She married BENJAMIN ALVIN COATS February 15, 1877, son of JAMES COATS and SUSAN CANADY. He was born December 24, 1855, and died June 1934.

Notes for BENJAMIN ALVIN COATS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 13549

Name (Age): COATS, B. A. (80) Obit. Pub. Date: 06/29/1934 Other Pub. Info.: Elevation Twp.

Obituary ID: 13327

Name (Age): COATS, Ben A. (ca 80)

Obit. Pub. Date: 06/29/1934

Other Pub. Info.: Elevation Twp., Rehoboth Prim. Bap. Ch.

More About BENJAMIN ALVIN COATS:

Burial: Rehoboth Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

More About BENJAMIN COATS and ELEANOR LANGDON:

Marriage: February 15, 1877

Children of ELEANOR LANGDON and BENJAMIN COATS are:

20. i. JULIUS JENKINS⁵ COATS, b. January 03, 1878, Elevation Township, Johnston County, North Carolina.

- ii. ROSELLA COATS.
- iii. BENJAMIN EZRA COATS, b. 1883; d. 1883.

Notes for BENJAMIN EZRA COATS:

Died in infancy.

- 21. iv. THOMAS DANIEL COATS, b. November 05, 1885.
 - v. IDELIA COATS, b. October 25, 1886; d. May 14, 1926.
- vi. OZELEA "ZILIA" COATS, b. January 31, 1892.
 - vii. IDA COATS.
 - viii. BENJAMIN AARON COATS, b. November 29, 1893; m. EVA LORENE COATS; b. August 06, 1893; d. May 19, 1980, Cumberland County, North Carolina.

Notes for EVA LORENE COATS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 10952

Name (Age): COATS, Eva L. (Mrs.) (86)

Obit. Pub. Date: 05/20/1980

Other Pub. Info.: b. 8-6-1893 d/o William and Emma Gower, w/o Benjamin

Aaron, Rehobeth Primitive Bapt. Ch. Cem.

Name: EVA LORENE COATS

Age: 86 Years

Death Date: 19 May 1980

Place of Death: Cumberland, North Carolina

Birth Date: 06 August 1893

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Widowed

Autopsy: No

Hospital: Nursing and Rest Homes

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state

Father: COATS

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About EVA LORENE COATS:

Burial: Rehobeth Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery, Benson, North Carolina

- 23. ix. GERTIE COATS, b. December 25, 1893; d. May 1965.
 - x. Bessie Coats.

Notes for BESSIE COATS:

Died in infancy.

xi. CHARLIE COATS.

Notes for CHARLIE COATS: Died in infancy.

Generation No. 3

7. ZACHARIAH R.⁵ MCGEE (*MARTICIA*⁴ *LANGDON*, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born May 11, 1884, and died July 24, 1954. He married LUCY E. ALLEN. She was born September 02, 1894, and died February 03, 1982.

More About ZACHARIAH R. MCGEE:

Burial: McGee Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

Occupation: Farmer

More About LUCY E. ALLEN:

Burial: McGee Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

Children of ZACHARIAH MCGEE and LUCY ALLEN are:

- i. REBA⁶ MCGEE, b. Abt. 1912.
- ii. WILSON MCGEE, b. Abt. 1914.
- iii. VERA MCGEE, b. Abt. 1916.
- **8.** LLOYD ROGER⁵ LANGDON (*RUFUS C.*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born September 22, 1877 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died February 1967. He married RUTH LASSITER. She was born November 1882.

More About LLOYD ROGER LANGDON:

Occupation: Farmer

Children of LLOYD LANGDON and RUTH LASSITER are:

i. LOLA MAE⁶ LANGDON, b. April 19, 1901; d. December 30, 1989, Wayne County, North Carolina.

Notes for LOLA MAE LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30327

Name (Age): LANGDON, Lola Mae (88)

Obit. Pub. Date: 01/02/1990

Other Pub. Info.: b.4-19-1901 J.C. - d/o Lloyd Roger and Ruth Llassiter --

Sunset Mem Park -- Smithfield

Name: LOLA MAE LANGDON

Age: 88 Years

Death Date: 30 December 1989

Place of Death: Wayne, North Carolina

Birth Date: 19 April 1901

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Never Married Hospital: Nursing and Rest Homes

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: LANGDON

State of Birth: North Carolina Residence: Wayne, North Carolina

More About LOLA MAE LANGDON:

Burial: Sunset Memorial Park, Johnston County, North Carolina

- 24. ii. ROGER RAEFORD LANGDON, b. November 03, 1902, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. June 10, 1990, Johnston County, North Carolina.
 - iii. KIRBY OWEN LANGDON, b. August 01, 1904, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. March 25, 1991; m. MATILDA JOHNSON; b. March 13, 1910; d. August 22, 1977.

Notes for KIRBY OWEN LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30320

Name (Age): LANGDON, Kirby Owen (86)

Obit. Pub. Date: 03/26/1991

Other Pub. Info.: b.8-1-1904 JC -- s/o Roger/Ruth Lassiter - -wid/o Matilda

Johnson -- Roselawn Cem - Mason -- Benson

Name: KIRBY OWEN LANGDON

Age: 86 Years

Death Date: 25 March 1991

Place of Death: Johnston, North Carolina

Birth Date: 01 August 1904

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Widowed

Autopsy: No
Hospital: Home
Attendant: Physician
Burial: Burial in state
Father: LANGDON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

Notes for MATILDA JOHNSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30354

Name (Age): LANGDON, Matilda Johnson (Mrs.)

Obit. Pub. Date: 08/23/1977

Other Pub. Info.: d/o J. Mansey/Vara Lee Johnson -- Roselawn Cemetery

Name: MATILDA JOHNSON LANGDON

Birth Date: 13 March 1910 Death Date: 22 August 1977

Gender: Female Age: 67 Years

Place of Death: Johnston, North Carolina Residence: , Johnston, North Carolina

Marital Status: Married Attendant: Physician

Mode of Burial: Burial in state

Hospital: Home Race: White

- 25. iv. IRVING LASSITER LANGDON, b. April 04, 1908; d. March 16, 1968, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.
- **9.** LAURA ETTA⁵ LANGDON (*RUFUS C.*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born February 02, 1883 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died November 11, 1952 in Richmond, Virginia. She married HENRY PRICE, son of JOHN PRICE and LYDIA PARRISH. He was born August 16, 1886.

More About LAURA ETTA LANGDON:

Burial: November 13, 1952

Children of LAURA LANGDON and HENRY PRICE are:

- i. HENRY WILMER "JACK" PRICE, d. November 30, 1952.
- ii. GERTRUDE PRICE.
- iii. VIOLA PRICE.
- iv. RUFUS H. PRICE.
- v. JEANETTA PRICE.
- vi. Ereselle Price, m. Melvin Langdon.
- **10.** ARLANDER MALTON "BUDDIE" LANGDON (*RUFUS C.*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born February 28, 1889, and died January 30, 1971 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina. He married (1) GERTIE BARBOUR, daughter of MARCELLUS BARBOUR and LAURA?. She was born Abt. 1891, and died June 1914. He married (2) CASSIE LOUIA BARBOUR Abt. 1923, daughter of J. BARBOUR and MARTHA JONES. She was born October 23, 1897,

and died February 14, 1994 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.

Notes for Arlander Malton "Buddie" Langdon:

Name: ARLANDER LANGDON Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake Place of Residence: Raleigh, Wake

Institution: General Hospital 100 Beds & Over

Death Date: January 30, 1971

Gender: Male Age: 81 Years Attendant: Physician Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No Race: White

More About Arlander Malton "Buddie" Langdon:

Burial: Rehobeth Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

Occupation: Produce Dealer

Notes for GERTIE BARBOUR:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30271

Name (Age): LANGDON, Gertie (ca. 26)

Obit. Pub. Date: 06/23/1914

Other Pub. Info.: w/o A.M. Langdon, d/o M. C. Barbour -- Rehoboth Church -- Cleveland

Township

More About GERTIE BARBOUR:

Burial: Rehobeth Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

Occupation: Teacher

Notes for CASSIE LOUIA BARBOUR:

Obituary ID: 30332

Name (Age): LANGDON, Louia B. (96)

Obit. Pub. Date: 02/15/1994

Other Pub. Info.: b. 10-23-1897 J.C. -- d/o J.Daniel/Martha Jones Barbour -- Rehobeth

P.B.Ch. Cem. -- Raleigh

Name: LOUIA BARBOUR LANGDON

Age: 96 Years

Death Date: 14 February 1994

Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Birth Date: 23 October 1897

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Widowed

Autopsy: No

Hospital: Nursing and Rest Homes

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: BARBOUR

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

More About CASSIE LOUIA BARBOUR:

Burial: Rehobeth Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

More About ARLANDER LANGDON and CASSIE BARBOUR:

Marriage: Abt. 1923

Children of ARLANDER LANGDON and GERTIE BARBOUR are:

i. ROSCOE⁶ LANGDON, b. Abt. 1912.

Notes for ROSCOE LANGDON:

Living with grandparents Marcellus and Laura Barbour in 1930 census.

ii. JAMES MCDONALD LANGDON, b. April 26, 1914, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. July 03, 1990, Harnett County, North Carolina; m. LEONNE WATKINS.

Notes for JAMES MCDONALD LANGDON:

Living with grandparents Marcellus and Laura Barbour in 1930 census.

Name: JAMES MCDONALD LANGDON

Age: 76 Years

Death Date: 03 July 1990

Place of Death: Harnett, North Carolina

Birth Date: 26 April 1914

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No
Hospital: Home
Attendant: Physician
Burial: Burial in state
Father: LANGDON

State of Birth: North Carolina Residence: Harnett, North Carolina

More About JAMES MCDONALD LANGDON:

Burial: Rehobeth Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery, Johnston County, North

Carolina

Occupation: Woodcrafter

Children of ARLANDER LANGDON and CASSIE BARBOUR are:

- iii. MAXINE⁶ LANGDON, b. Abt. 1924.
- iv. ? ELNORA LANGDON, b. Abt. 1926.
- v. DOROTHY LANGDON, b. April 05, 1928; m. BILLY RAY GREGORY, February 09, 1947, Johnston County, North Carolina; b. March 18, 1928, Harnett County, North Carolina.

More About BILLY GREGORY and DOROTHY LANGDON: Marriage: February 09, 1947, Johnston County, North Carolina

11. DELLA MARCEY⁵ LANGDON (*JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born March 01, 1878, and died October 18, 1959. She married GEORGE LEONARD STEPHENSON December 19, 1900, son of GEORGE STEPHENSON and BARTILLA PARRISH. He was born March 15, 1878, and died September 11, 1969.

Notes for DELLA MARCEY LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48638

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Dellie Langdon (82)

Obit. Pub. Date: 10/20/1959

Other Pub. Info.: Rt. 1, Willow Springs, d/o James M. and Eliza June Coats Langdon, w/o

George Leonard Stephenson

Notes for GEORGE LEONARD STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48693

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, George Leonard (91)

Obit. Pub. Date: 09/12/1969

Other Pub. Info.: Benson, s/o George H. and Bartille Parrish Stephenson, gr.son/o George and

Penny Lassiter Stephenson

More About GEORGE STEPHENSON and DELLA LANGDON:

Marriage: December 19, 1900

Children of DELLA LANGDON and GEORGE STEPHENSON are:

i. JAMES PERCY⁶ STEPHENSON, b. Abt. 1902; d. January 30, 1970, Cumberland County, North Carolina.

Notes for JAMES PERCY STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48760

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, James Percy (63)

Obit. Pub. Date: 02/03/1970

Other Pub. Info.: Fayetteville; s/o Geo. Leonard, Della Longdon Stephenson

Name: JAMES STEPHENSON Place of Death: Cumberland Place of Residence: Cumberland

Institution: General Hospital 100 Beds & Over

Death Date: January 30, 1970

Gender: Male Age: 68 Years Attendant: Physician Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No Race: White

- 26. ii. GEORGE WILLIAM "BILL" STEPHENSON, b. January 12, 1904, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. March 09, 1988, Harnett County, North Carolina.
 - iii. CARL BENJAMIN "BEN" STEPHENSON, b. July 21, 1906, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. September 27, 1991, Harnett County, North Carolina; m. MINNIE GRACE STEPHENSON, October 27, 1974, Harnett County, North Carolina.

Notes for CARL BENJAMIN "BEN" STEPHENSON: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48601

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Carl Benjamin "Ben" (85)

Obit. Pub. Date: 10/01/1991

Other Pub. Info.: Angier, b. 21 July 1906 Jo.Co., s/o George Leonard and Della Langdon Stephenson, h/o Mennie Grace Stephenson, bur. Fellowship PB

Ch.Cem

Name: CARL BENJAMIN STEPHENSON

Age: 85 Years

Death Date: 27 September 1991

Place of Death: Erwin, Harnett, North Carolina

Birth Date: 21 July 1906

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 20-34 Beds Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: STEPHENSON State of Birth: North Carolina Residence: Harnett, North Carolina

More About CARL BENJAMIN "BEN" STEPHENSON: Burial: Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

Occupation: Merchant

Marriage Notes for CARL STEPHENSON and MINNIE STEPHENSON:

Harnett County

Certificate Number: 7400239

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM

Groom: STEPHENSON, CARL BENJAMIN

Bride: WILLIAMS, MINNIE GRACE STEPHENSON

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 10/27/1974

Volume: 1974 Page: 239

More About CARL STEPHENSON and MINNIE STEPHENSON: Marriage: October 27, 1974, Harnett County, North Carolina

- iv. ILA STEPHENSON, b. Abt. 1909.
- v. Anna Jane Stephenson, b. Abt. 1911; d. September 22, 1971, Durham, North Carolina; m. ? Creech.

Notes for ANNA JANE STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Name: ANNA CREECH

Place of Death: Durham (P), Durham

Place of Residence: Johnston

Institution: General Hospital 100 Beds & Over

Death Date: September 22, 1971

Gender: Female Age: 60 Years

Attendant: Physician Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No Race: White

vi. SHERWOOD G. STEPHENSON, b. May 01, 1913; d. March 08, 1992; m. BEATRICE WALLACE.

Notes for Sherwood G. Stephenson:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48927

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Sherwood G. (78)

Obit. Pub. Date: 03/10/1992

Other Pub. Info.: Benson, b. 1 May 1913, s/o George Leonard and Della

Langdon Stephenson, h/o Beatrice Wallace Stephenson

12. ELIZABETH J. "BET" LANGDON (*JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born April 13, 1879, and died August 14, 1970. She married JAMES ELI OLIVE December 26, 1897. He was born October 22, 1877, and died April 11, 1931.

Notes for ELIZABETH J. "BET" LANGDON: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 38524

Name (Age): OLIVE, Elizabeth Langdon (Mrs.) (91)

Obit. Pub. Date: 08/18/1970 Other Pub. Info.: Clayton, NC

Name: ELIZABETH OLIVE Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake Place of Residence: Johnston

Institution: General Hospital 100 Beds & Over

Death Date: August 14, 1970

Gender: Female Age: 91 Years

Attendant: Physician Marital Status: Widowed

Race: White

More About JAMES OLIVE and ELIZABETH LANGDON:

Marriage: December 26, 1897

Child of ELIZABETH LANGDON and JAMES OLIVE is:

 JACOB JOHNSON⁶ OLIVE, b. November 11, 1908; d. July 20, 1984, Johnston County, North Carolina; m. CHRISTELL COOKE; b. September 09, 1916; d. May 03, 2000.

Notes for JACOB JOHNSON OLIVE:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 38536

Name (Age): OLIVE, Jacob Johnson (76)

Obit. Pub. Date: 07/24/1984

Other Pub. Info.: b. 11 Nov 1908, JC, d. 20 Jul 1984, s/o James and Elizabeth,

h/o Christell Cook, Neuse Mem

Name: JACOB JOHNSON OLIVE

Age: 75 Years

Death Date: 20 July 1984

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

Birth Date: 29 November 1908

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state

Father: OLIVE

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About JACOB JOHNSON OLIVE:

Burial: Hills of the Neuse Memory Gardens

Notes for CHRISTELL COOKE:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 39030

Name (Age): OLIVE, Christell Cooke (83)

Obit. Pub. Date: 05/09/2000

Other Pub. Info.: b. 9 Sep 1916, d/o Lonnie and Sarah Langdon Cooke, Hills

of Neuse Memory Gardens

More About CHRISTELL COOKE:

Burial: Hills of the Neuse Memory Gardens

13. MARY FRANCES "FANNY"⁵ LANGDON (*JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born February 03, 1882, and died February 09, 1974 in Johnston County, North Carolina. She married WILLIS ALBERT STEPHENSON February 07, 1904, son of NIMROD STEPHENSON and AMANDA JOHNSON. He was born April 22, 1882, and died January 20, 1919.

Notes for MARY FRANCES "FANNY" LANGDON: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48874

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Mary Frances (92)

Obit. Pub. Date: 02/12/1974

Other Pub. Info.: (Fanny) D/o James Monroe and Liza Jane Coats Langdon; w/o Willis Albert

Stephenson; Fellowship Cem

Name: MARY STEPHENSON
Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston

Place of Residence: Johnston

Institution: Home

Death Date: February 09, 1974

Gender: Female Age: 92 Years

Attendant: Physician Marital Status: Widowed

Race: White

More About MARY FRANCES "FANNY" LANGDON: Burial: Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

Notes for WILLIS ALBERT STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 50181

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Albert

Obit. Pub. Date: 01/24/1919

Other Pub. Info.: Pleasant Gr. Twp., s/o Nimrod/Amanda Stephenson, h/o Fannie Langdon

Stephenson, Nimrod Stephenson Fam. Cem.

Obit. ID: 9096

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Willis Albert (36)

Obit. Pub. Date: 01/31/1919

Other Pub. Info.: b. 22 Apr. 1882, d. 20 Jan 1919, s/o Nimrod and Amanda Johnson

Stephenson, wid/ Mary Frances Langdon, Fam. Cem.

More About WILLIS ALBERT STEPHENSON:

Burial: Nimrod Stephenson Family Cemetery

More About WILLIS STEPHENSON and MARY LANGDON:

Marriage: February 07, 1904

Children of MARY LANGDON and WILLIS STEPHENSON are:

27. i. JASPER S.⁶ STEPHENSON, b. Abt. 1905; d. November 1943.

28. ii. JAMES MYATT STEPHENSON, b. April 15, 1909; d. July 31, 1991, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.

iii. MARY IVA STEPHENSON, b. August 23, 1911; d. January 22, 1979, Harnett

County, North Carolina; m. ? SAULS.

Notes for MARY IVA STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 45990

Name (Age): SAULS, Iva Stephenson (Mrs.) (67)

Obit. Pub. Date: 01/23/1979

Other Pub. Info.: b. 8-23-1911 - d/o Willis Albert/Fannie Langdon Stephenson

-- Fellowship Comm. Cem. - Benson

Name: MARY IVA SAULS

Age: 67 Years

Death Date: 22 January 1979

Place of Death: Erwin, Harnett, North Carolina

Birth Date: 23 August 1911

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Married Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 20-34 Beds Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: STEPHENSON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About MARY IVA STEPHENSON: Burial: Fellowship Community Cemetery

- 29. iv. ALBERT HUGH STEPHENSON, b. November 30, 1916; d. October 08, 1993, Johnston County, North Carolina.
- **14.** GROVER CLEVELAND⁵ LANGDON (*JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born March 27, 1884 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died September 25, 1965 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina. He married MITTIE CATHERINE "KITTIE" STEPHENSON October 07, 1906, daughter of NIMROD STEPHENSON and AMANDA JOHNSON. She was born August 22, 1888, and died December 21, 1937 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.

Notes for GROVER CLEVELAND LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30275

Name (Age): LANGDON, Grover Cleveland (81)

Obit. Pub. Date: 09/28/1965

Other Pub. Info.: s/o James M. and Eliza J. -- Coats - J.C. native

More About GROVER CLEVELAND LANGDON:

Burial: Coats City Cemetery, Harnett County, North Carolina

Notes for MITTIE CATHERINE "KITTIE" STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30365

Name (Age): LANGDON, Mittie Catherine (Kitty) (49)

Obit. Pub. Date: 01/04/1938

Other Pub. Info.: w/o Grover Cleveland, d/o Nimrod and Amanda Stephenson - -survived by

husband and 11 children -- Coats Cemetery

More About MITTIE CATHERINE "KITTIE" STEPHENSON:

Burial: Coats City Cemetery, Harnett County, North Carolina

More About GROVER LANGDON and MITTIE STEPHENSON:

Marriage: October 07, 1906

Children of GROVER LANGDON and MITTIE STEPHENSON are:

i. ROSA CARRIE⁶ LANGDON, b. August 12, 1907, Harnett County, North Carolina; d. March 30, 1989, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina; m. ANDREW HARVEY RAMBEAU, November 24, 1945, Harnett County, North Carolina; b. October 09, 1906; d. February 15, 1973, Harnett County, North Carolina.

Notes for ROSA CARRIE LANGDON:

Name: ROSA CARRIE RAMBEAU

Age: 81 Years

Death Date: 30 March 1989

Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Birth Date: 12 August 1907

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Widowed

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: LANGDON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Harnett, North Carolina

Notes for ANDREW HARVEY RAMBEAU:

Name: ANDREW RAMBEAU

Place of Death: Harnett Place of Residence: Harnett

Institution: Home

Death Date: February 15, 1973

Gender: Male Age: 66 Years

Attendant: Medical Examiner

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No Race: White

Marriage Notes for ROSA LANGDON and ANDREW RAMBEAU: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 4500086

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM

Groom: RAMBEAU, ANDREW HARVEY

Bride: LANGDON, ROSA CARRIE

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 11/24/1945

Volume: 1945 Page: 86

More About Andrew Rambeau and Rosa Langdon: Marriage: November 24, 1945, Harnett County, North Carolina

 JAMES HECTOR LANGDON, b. September 23, 1908, Harnett County, North Carolina; d. September 09, 1976, Johnston County, North Carolina; m. (1) MAUDE ADAMS, January 29, 1931; m. (2) MARGARET HIGHSMITH, September 29, 1935; b. October 04, 1911, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. July 21, 1988, Johnston County, North Carolina.

Notes for JAMES HECTOR LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30292

Name (Age): LANGDON, J. Hector

Obit. Pub. Date: 09/10/1976

Other Pub. Info.: native: Harnett County -- Pleasant Grove Baptist Church

Cemetery

Name: JAMES HECTOR LANGDON

Birth Date: 23 September 1908

Death Date Date: 08 September 1976

Gender: Male Age: 67 Years

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

Residence: , Johnston, North Carolina

Marital Status: Married Attendant: Physician

Mode of Burial: Burial in state

Hospital: General Hospital 100 Beds & Over

Race: White

More About JAMES HECTOR LANGDON:

Burial: Pleasant Grove Baptist Church Cemetery

More About JAMES LANGDON and MAUDE ADAMS:

Marriage: January 29, 1931

Notes for MARGARET HIGHSMITH:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30347

Name (Age): LANGDON, Margaret Highsmith (76)

Obit. Pub. Date: 07/26/1988

Other Pub. Info.: b. 10-4-1911 JC -- d/o Barry Alphonzo/Margaret Overton

Highsmith -- wid/o Hector -- P.G.B. Ch Cem

Name: MARGARET HIGHSMITH LANGDON

Age: 76 Years

Death Date: 21 July 1988

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

Birth Date: 04 October 1911

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Widowed Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: HIGHSMITH

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About MARGARET HIGHSMITH:

Burial: Pleasant Grove Baptist Church Cemetery

More About JAMES LANGDON and MARGARET HIGHSMITH:

Marriage: September 29, 1935

30. iii. IRIS JEAN LANGDON, b. February 28, 1910, Harnett County, North Carolina; d. December 07, 1989, Harnett County, North Carolina.

- 31. iv. GROVER NIMROD LANGDON, b. March 27, 1911, Harnett County, North Carolina; d. October 23, 1990, Johnston County, North Carolina.
- 32. v. WOODROW R. LANGDON, b. November 14, 1912, Harnett County, North Carolina; d. May 02, 2000, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.
 - vi. EURICE AMANDA LANGDON, b. March 14, 1914, Harnett County, North Carolina; m. (1) CHARLES LEE OGBURN, February 16, 1939, Harnett County, North Carolina; b. March 25, 1915; d. October 22, 1969, Johnston County, North Carolina; m. (2) G. WILBUR MARTIN, January 29, 1977; b. August 22, 1912.

Notes for CHARLES LEE OGBURN: Name: OGBURN, CHARLES

Place of Death: Fuquay Varina, Wake

Place of Residence: , Johnston

Institution: Home

Date of Death: October 22, 1969

Sex: Male Race: White

Age: 54 Years 07 Months 00 Days

Autopsy: No

Marital Status: Married Attendant: Physician Year Received: 1969

Marriage Notes for EURICE LANGDON and CHARLES OGBURN: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 3900113

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM Groom: OGBURN, CHARLES LEE Bride: LANGDON, EURICE MANDA

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 02/16/1939

Volume: 1939 Page: 113

More About CHARLES OGBURN and EURICE LANGDON: Marriage: February 16, 1939, Harnett County, North Carolina

More About G. MARTIN and EURICE LANGDON:

Marriage: January 29, 1977

vii. CLEO LANGDON, b. January 06, 1916, Harnett County, North Carolina; d. February 07, 1917, Harnett County, North Carolina.

More About CLEO LANGDON:

Burial: Coats City Cemetery, Harnett County, North Carolina

viii. VALLIE LANGDON, b. July 08, 1917, Harnett County, North Carolina; m. NORMENT DAVID SAULS, August 18, 1938, Harnett County, North Carolina; b. May 23, 1916; d. November 21, 1984.

Marriage Notes for VALLIE LANGDON and NORMENT SAULS: Document Detail

Certificate Number: 3800261

Date Filed: 08/18/1938 12:00:00 AM Groom: SAULS, NORMANT DAVID

Bride: LANGDON, VALLIE Maiden Surname: LANGDON Date of Marriage: 08/18/1938

Volume: 1938 Page: 261

More About NORMENT SAULS and VALLIE LANGDON: Marriage: August 18, 1938, Harnett County, North Carolina

ix. VURNER LANGDON, b. March 30, 1919, Harnett County, North Carolina; d. April 14, 1920, Harnett County, North Carolina.

More About VURNER LANGDON:

Burial: Coats City Cemetery, Harnett County, North Carolina

- 33. x. SHERWOOD W. LANGDON, b. January 26, 1921.
 - xi. EDNA BROWN LANGDON, b. March 17, 1923; m. RUDOLPH OGBURN, July 14, 1945, Harnett County, North Carolina; b. June 25, 1920; d. March 18, 1979.

Marriage Notes for EDNA LANGDON and RUDOLPH OGBURN: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 4500074

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM Groom: OGBURN, RUDOLPH Bride: LANGDON, EDNA BROWN

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 07/14/1945

Volume: 1945

Page: 74

More About RUDOLPH OGBURN and EDNA LANGDON:

Marriage: July 14, 1945, Harnett County, North Carolina

- 34. xii. GERALD A. LANGDON, b. December 13, 1924, Harnett County, North Carolina; d. April 16, 1995, Harnett County, North Carolina.
- 35. xiii. MITTIE RUTH LANGDON, b. November 22, 1926, Harnett County, North Carolina.

15. ZACHARIAH "ZACK" R.⁵ LANGDON (*JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born February 04, 1889, and died August 03, 1959 in Johnston County, North Carolina. He married MILDRED DUPREE July 13, 1913. She was born December 15, 1892, and died April 11, 1989.

More About ZACHARIAH "ZACK" R. LANGDON:

Occupation: Rural Mail Carrier

More About ZACHARIAH LANGDON and MILDRED DUPREE:

Marriage: July 13, 1913

Children of ZACHARIAH LANGDON and MILDRED DUPREE are:

- 36. i. ROY BRITT⁶ LANGDON, b. October 11, 1914, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. March 14, 1996, Harnett County, North Carolina.
- 37. ii. CATHERINE A. LANGDON, b. September 17, 1919; d. November 24, 1996, Clinton, Sampson County, North Carolina.
 - iii. REBECCA LANGDON, b. Abt. 1929; m. ? HUNT.

16. ELIZA "LIZA" ASKEW⁵ LANGDON (*JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born October 24, 1891, and died November 28, 1962. She married DEWEY BURTON JOHNSON May 30, 1914, son of RICHARD JOHNSON and FANNIE SAULS. He was born May 23, 1881, and died November 01, 1957.

Notes for ELIZA "LIZA" ASKEW LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 27034

Name (Age): JOHNSON, Eliza Asque Langdon (71)

Obit. Pub. Date: 11/30/1962

Other Pub. Info.: Rt. 1, Angier, NC

Notes for DEWEY BURTON JOHNSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 26951

Name (Age): JOHNSON, Dewey B. (76)

Obit. Pub. Date: 11/05/1957

Other Pub. Info.: Rt. 1, Angier, s/o Richard and Fannie Sauls Johnson

More About DEWEY JOHNSON and ELIZA LANGDON:

Marriage: May 30, 1914

Children of ELIZA LANGDON and DEWEY JOHNSON are:

i. WALTER ELDRIDGE⁶ JOHNSON, b. October 18, 1915; d. June 28, 1999.

Notes for WALTER ELDRIDGE JOHNSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 27913

Name (Age): JOHNSON, Walter Eldridge (83)

Obit. Pub. Date: 06/29/1999

Other Pub. Info.: s/o Dewey Burton and Eliza Langdon Johnson, Fellowship

Community Cemetery near Angier

News & Observer, The (Raleigh, NC) - June 29, 1999

SEPT. 16, 1915 - JUNE 28, 1999 SMITHFIELD- Funeral services for Walter Eldridge Johnson will be held at 3:00 p.m. Wednesday at Hopewell Freewill Baptist Church conducted by Rev. Scott Casey and Rev. Jim Waggoner. Interment will follow in Fellowship Community Cemetery near Angier.

Surviving: step-son, Braxton Langdon of Smithfield; step-daughters, Shirley Davis of Tampa, FL, Jelynn Hall of Dallas, TX and Doreann Smith of Reidsville; sister, Dorothy Pleasant of Angier; ten step-grandchildren and ten step-great-grandchildren.

The family will receive friends in the Hopewell Community Building Tuesday from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. and at other times at his residence at 4692 NC Highway 210, Smithfield.

Arrangement by Underwood Funeral Home.

More About WALTER ELDRIDGE JOHNSON: Burial: Fellowship Community Cemetery

ii. HARVEY ARTEMIS JOHNSON, b. August 28, 1919; d. November 07, 1994, Johnston County, North Carolina.

Notes for HARVEY ARTEMIS JOHNSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 25770

Name (Age): JOHNSON, Harvey A. (75)

Obit. Pub. Date: 11/08/1994

Other Pub. Info.: b. 28 Aug 1919, s/o Dewey B. and Elizia Langdon Johnson,

Roselawn Cemetery, Benson, NC

Name: HARVEY ARTEMIS JOHNSON

Age: 75 Years

Death Date: 07 November 1994

Place of Death: Johnston, North Carolina

Birth Date: 28 August 1919

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No
Hospital: Home
Attendant: Physician
Burial: Burial in state
Father: JOHNSON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About HARVEY ARTEMIS JOHNSON:

Burial: Roselawn Cemetery

38. iii. DOROTHY LEE JOHNSON.

17. JAMES "JIM" CARL⁵ LANGDON (*JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 17, 1893 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died May 25, 1966 in Harnett County, North Carolina. He married MARY "MAMIE" REBECCA LEE July 28, 1915, daughter of WILLIAM LEE and EDITH CARROLL. She was born November 17, 1893, and died January 24, 1971.

More About JAMES "JIM" CARL LANGDON:

Burial: May 27, 1966, Fellowship Church Cemetery

Occupation: Farmer/Merchant

More About JAMES LANGDON and MARY LEE:

Marriage: July 28, 1915

Children of JAMES LANGDON and MARY LEE are:

i. JAMES RAY⁶ LANGDON, b. January 10, 1919, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. June 10, 1987, Harnett County, North Carolina; m. RACHEL STEWART, June 01, 1939.

More About JAMES RAY LANGDON:

Burial: June 12, 1987, Coats City Cemetery, Harnett County, North Carolina

Occupation: Automobile Service Manager

More About JAMES LANGDON and RACHEL STEWART:

Marriage: June 01, 1939

- 39. ii. WILLIAM MONROE LANGDON, b. December 27, 1922, Harnett County, North Carolina.
 - iii. MARCUS LANGDON.
 - iv. BENJAMIN IRVING LANGDON, b. August 10, 1933, Harnett County, North Carolina; d. April 16, 2001, Rockingham County, North Carolina; m. SALLY HIGH.

Notes for BENJAMIN IRVING LANGDON: Greensboro News & Record (NC) April 17, 2001 OBITUARIES

REIDSVILLE Benjamin Irving Langdon, of 528 Maple Ave., died Monday, April 16, 2001, at his residence.

A memorial service will be held at 7 p.m. Wednesday, April 18, 2001, at Main Street United Methodist Church, where he was a member. A private interment will be in Raleigh Memorial Park, Raleigh.

The youngest of seven sons of the late, James Carl and Mamie Lee Langdon of Coats, he attended Smithville High School and the University of North Carolina, and before retirement, was facilities projects director for Rockingham County. Prior to coming to Rockingham County, he was projects manager for OBrien / Atkins Architectural Firm for the construction of the North Carolina Museum of History, Raleigh. He was a U.S. Navy veteran and a member of Franklin Masonic Lodge 109 AF&AM, Beaufort, the Scottish Rite of Freemasonry S.J. U.S.A. Valley of New Bern Orient of North Carolina, and the Sudan Temple A.A.O.N.M.S. of New Bern.

Surviving are his wife, Sally High Langdon of the home; two brothers, W.M. Langdon of Dunn, Marcus Langdon of Orlando, Fla. The family will receive friends informally at the residence.

Memorials may be made to Main Street United Methodist Church, 221 South Main St., Reidsville, N.C. 27320. Citty Funeral Home is assisting the Langdon family.

Copyright (c) 2001 Greensboro News & Record Record Number: 0104170030

More About BENJAMIN IRVING LANGDON:

Burial: Raleigh Memorial Park, Raleigh, North Carolina

18. WILLIAM "BILL" JASPER⁵ LANGDON (*JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born January 18, 1895, and died July 09, 1981 in Johnston County, North Carolina. He married LULA MAE CREECH December 13, 1916. She was born May 28, 1897, and died December 19, 1976 in Johnston County, North Carolina.

Notes for WILLIAM "BILL" JASPER LANGDON: LANGDON, WILLIAM JASPER

Death Date: 09 July 1981

Gender: Male

Place of Death: , Johnston, North Carolina

Race: White

Residence: , Johnston, North Carolina

Age: 86 Years

Marital Status: Widowed

Hospital: Home Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state

Birth Date: 18 January 1895 State of Birth: North Carolina

Father: LANGDON

More About WILLIAM "BILL" JASPER LANGDON:

Burial: Sunset Memorial Park, Johnston County, North Carolina

Notes for Lula Mae Creech: LANGDON, LULA MAE

Birth Date: 28 May 1897

Death Date: 19 December 1976

Gender: Female Race: White Age: 79 Years

Place of Death: , Johnston, North Carolina Residence: , Johnston, North Carolina

Marital Status: Married Attendant: Physician

Mode of Burial: Burial in state

Hospital: Home

More About WILLIAM LANGDON and LULA CREECH:

Marriage: December 13, 1916

Children of WILLIAM LANGDON and LULA CREECH are:

- 40. i. JAMES ROBERT "BOB" LANGDON, b. November 04, 1921; d. January 10, 2003, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.
- 41. ii. HILDA MAE LANGDON, b. February 25, 1924; d. September 07, 1995, Johnston County, North Carolina.
 - iii. MARVIN RAY LANGDON, b. May 28, 1927, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. May 19, 1986, Johnston County, North Carolina; m. MELVERINE PARRISH.

Notes for MARVIN RAY LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30350

Name (Age): LANGDON, Marvin R. (59)

Obit. Pub. Date: 05/20/1986

Other Pub. Info.: b.28 May 1927JC, d.19 May 1986, s/o William Jasper/Lula

Creech, h/o Melverine Parrish -- Sunset Mem Pk--Benson

LANGDON, MARVIN RAY

Death Date: 19 May 1986

Gender: Male

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

Race: White

Residence: , Johnston, North Carolina

Age: 58 Years Autopsy: No

Marital Status: Married Hospital: General Hospital Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Birth Date: 28 May 1927 State of Birth: North Carolina

Father: LANGDON

More About MARVIN RAY LANGDON:

Burial: Sunset Memorial Park, Johnston County, North Carolina

19. PAUL⁵ LANGDON (*RICHARD F.*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born October 27, 1902 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died September 23, 1987 in Harnett County, North Carolina. He married MYRTIE ZELEMA TEW, daughter of RANSOM TEW and CORA BEASLEY. She was born March 24, 1912 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died May 17, 1991 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.

Notes for PAUL LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30375

Name (Age): LANGDON, Paul B. (82)

Obit. Pub. Date: 09/25/1984

Other Pub. Info.: b. 27 Oct 1902 JC, d. 23 Sep 1987, s/o Richard F. and Charity Penny -- h/o

Myrtie Tew -- Old Fellowship PBCh -- Benson

Name: PAUL LANGDON

Age: 81 Years

Death Date: 23 September 1984

Place of Death: Erwin, Harnett, North Carolina

Birth Date: 27 October 1902

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 20-34 Beds Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: LANGDON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About PAUL LANGDON:

Burial: September 25, 1987, Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

Occupation: Farmer

Notes for MYRTIE ZELEMA TEW:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30366

Name (Age): LANGDON, Myrtie Tew (79)

Obit. Pub. Date: 05/21/1991

Other Pub. Info.: b. 3-24-1912 JC - d/o Ransom B./Cora Beasley Tew - wid/o Paul B. -- Old

Fellowship PBC Cem.

Name: MYRTIE ZELEMA LANGDON

Age: 79 Years

Death Date: 17 May 1991

Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Birth Date: 24 March 1912

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Widowed

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state

Father: TEW

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About MYRTIE ZELEMA TEW:

Burial: Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

Child of PAUL LANGDON and MYRTIE TEW is:

i. RANSOM GLENN⁶ LANGDON, b. August 02, 1937, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. April 16, 1981, Harnett County, North Carolina.

More About RANSOM GLENN LANGDON:

Burial: April 18, 1981, Fellowship Church Cemetery

Occupation: Construction/Dry Wall

20. JULIUS JENKINS⁵ COATS (*ELEANOR "ELLA"*⁴ *LANGDON, ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born January 03, 1878 in Elevation Township, Johnston County, North Carolina. He married ELIZABETH EMILY "BETSY" LASSITER, daughter of WILLIS LASSITER and ELIZABETH LANGDON. She was born Abt. 1882, and died December 1961.

Notes for ELIZABETH EMILY "BETSY" LASSITER: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 10914

Name (Age): COATS, Betsy Elizabeth (79)

Obit. Pub. Date: 12/15/1961

Other Pub. Info.: w/o Julius J.Coats, d/o Willis C. and Elizabeth Langdon Lassiter

Child of JULIUS COATS and ELIZABETH LASSITER is:

i. JULIAN DALMER⁶ COATS, b. Abt. 1905; d. October 1965.

Notes for JULIAN DALMER COATS: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 11010

Name (Age): COATS, Julian Dalmer (60)

Obit. Pub. Date: 10/26/1965

Other Pub. Info.: s/o Julius J and Berty E. - Four Oaks

21. THOMAS DANIEL⁵ COATS (*ELEANOR "ELLA"*⁴ *LANGDON, ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 05, 1885. He married SARAH COATS, daughter of GEORGE COATS and LOVIE BARBOUR. She was born July 04, 1884, and died August 1952.

Notes for SARAH COATS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 11086

Name (Age): COATS, Sarah (Mrs.) (68)

Obit. Pub. Date: 08/29/1952

Other Pub. Info.: d/o George and Cornelia Coats, St. Mary's Grove Cemetery

More About SARAH COATS:

Burial: St. Mary's Grove Freewill Baptist Church

Children of THOMAS COATS and SARAH COATS are:

i. THOMAS ALPHONZO "ALTON" COATS, b. Abt. 1906; d. December 1954; m. LUCY RYALS; b. Abt. 1908; d. December 1962.

Notes for THOMAS ALPHONZO "ALTON" COATS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 11100

Name (Age): COATS, Thomas Alphonzo (Alton) (48)

Obit. Pub. Date: 12/21/1954

Other Pub. Info.: Rt. 1, Benson, s/o Thomas Daniel and Sarah Coats

Notes for LUCY RYALS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 11035

Name (Age): COATS, Lucy (54) Obit. Pub. Date: 12/14/1962

Other Pub. Info.: d/o Wm. B and Penney Messer Ryals, w/o T. Alton, Rt. 3,

Benson

- 42. ii. REUBEN O. COATS, b. June 27, 1911; d. August 12, 1981.
 - iii. DORY C. COATS, b. Abt. 1914.
- 43. iv. ZACK RANSOM COATS, b. Abt. 1916; d. June 22, 1974, Goldsboro, Wayne County, North Carolina.
 - v. WILLIAM L. COATS, b. Abt. 1918.
- 44. vi. ROBINSON ATLEE COATS, b. May 01, 1920; d. March 29, 1976, Johnston County, North Carolina.
 - vii. ZORA LUCILLE COATS, b. Abt. 1923.
 - viii. GEORGE COATS, b. Abt. 1925.
 - ix. BETTIE E. COATS, b. Abt. 1928.
- **22.** OZELEA "ZILIA" COATS (*ELEANOR "ELLA"* LANGDON, ZACHARIAH, BRITTON, JAMES) was born January 31, 1892. She married JOEL ANDREW JOHNSON. He was born Abt. 1892, and died September 23, 1972 in Johnston County, North Carolina.

Notes for JOEL ANDREW JOHNSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 27360

Name (Age): JOHNSON, Joel Andrew (90)

Obit. Pub. Date: 09/26/1972

Other Pub. Info.: Four Oaks, NC, heart attack, Rehobeth Church Cem.

Name: JOEL JOHNSON

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston

Place of Residence: Johnston

Institution: Home

Death Date: September 23, 1972

Gender: Male
Age: 80 Years
Attendant: Coroner
Marital Status: Widowed

Autopsy: No Race: White

More About JOEL ANDREW JOHNSON:

Burial: Rehobeth Church Cemetery

Child of OZELEA COATS and JOEL JOHNSON is:

i. LEAWON FOCHE⁶ JOHNSON, b. May 31, 1918; d. August 11, 1989, Chapel Hill, Orange County, North Carolina; m. PAULINE STEPHENSON.

Notes for LEAWON FOCHE JOHNSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 27422

Name (Age): JOHNSON, Leawon (71)

Obit. Pub. Date: 08/15/1989

Other Pub. Info.: b. 31 May 1918, s/o Joel Andrews and Zilia Coats Johnson,

h/o Pauline Stephenson Johnson, Sunset Memorial Park

Name: LEAWON FOCHE JOHNSON

Age: 71 Years

Death Date: 11 August 1989

Place of Death: Chapel Hill (P), Orange, North Carolina

Birth Date: 31 May 1918

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: Yes Hospital: Other

Attendant: Medical Examiner

Burial: Burial in state Father: JOHNSON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

23. GERTIE⁵ COATS (*ELEANOR "ELLA"* LANGDON, ZACHARIAH³, BRITTON², JAMES¹) was born December 25, 1893, and died May 1965. She married JOEL ANDREW JOHNSON. He was born Abt. 1892, and died September 23, 1972 in Johnston County, North Carolina.

Notes for GERTIE COATS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 27090

Name (Age): JOHNSON, Gertie C. (69)

Obit. Pub. Date: 05/18/1965

Other Pub. Info.: Four Oaks, d/o B. A. and Ellie Langdon Coats, w/o Joel Johnson

Notes for JOEL ANDREW JOHNSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 27360

Name (Age): JOHNSON, Joel Andrew (90)

Obit. Pub. Date: 09/26/1972

Other Pub. Info.: Four Oaks, NC, heart attack, Rehobeth Church Cem.

Name: JOEL JOHNSON

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston

Place of Residence: Johnston

Institution: Home

Death Date: September 23, 1972

Gender: Male Age: 80 Years Attendant: Coroner

Marital Status: Widowed

Autopsy: No Race: White

More About JOEL ANDREW JOHNSON:

Burial: Rehobeth Church Cemetery

Child of GERTIE COATS and JOEL JOHNSON is:

i. WYATT BENJAMIN⁶ JOHNSON, b. September 05, 1931; d. April 20, 1990, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina; m. JEWELL LASSITER.

Notes for WYATT BENJAMIN JOHNSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 28135

Name (Age): JOHNSON, Wyatt Benjamin

Obit. Pub. Date: 04/24/1990

Other Pub. Info.: b. 5 Sep 1931, s/o Joel Andrew and Gertie Coats Johnson,

h/o Jewell Lassiter Johnson

Name: WYATT BENJAMIN JOHNSON

Age: 58 Years

Death Date: 20 April 1990

Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Birth Date: 05 September 1931

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No
Hospital: Home
Attendant: Physician
Burial: Burial in state
Father: JOHNSON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Generation No. 4

24. ROGER RAEFORD⁶ LANGDON (*LLOYD ROGER*⁵, *RUFUS C.*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 03, 1902 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died June 10, 1990 in Johnston County, North Carolina. He married BESSIE OGBURN, daughter of ROBERT OGBURN and ROXIE COLLINS. She was born January 15, 1905 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died April 05, 1993.

Notes for ROGER RAEFORD LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30378

Name (Age): LANGDON, R. Raeford (87)

Obit. Pub. Date: 06/12/1990

Other Pub. Info.: b.11-3-1902 JC -- s/o Lloyd Roger/Ruth Lassiter - wife/Bessie Ogburn --

Sunset Mem Pk - Smithfield

LANGDON, ROGER RAEFORD

Death Date: 10 June 1990

Gender: Male

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

Race: White

Residence: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

Age: 87 Years Autopsy: No

Marital Status: Married Hospital: General Hospital Attendant: Physician Burial: Other in state

Birth Date: 03 November 1902 State of Birth: North Carolina

Father: LANGDON

More About ROGER RAEFORD LANGDON:

Burial: Sunset Memorial Park, Johnston County, North Carolina

Notes for BESSIE OGBURN:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30234

Name (Age): LANGDON, Bessie O.(88)

Obit. Pub. Date: 04/06/1993

Other Pub. Info.: b. 1-15-1905 J.C. -- d/o Robert and Roxie Collins Ogburn -- Smithfield

Name: BESSIE OGBURN LANGDON

Age: 88 Years

Death Date: 05 April 1993

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

Birth Date: 15 January 1905

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Widowed

Autopsy: No

Hospital: Nursing and Rest Homes

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: OGBURN

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

More About BESSIE OGBURN:

Burial: Sunset Memorial Park, Johnston County, North Carolina

Children of ROGER LANGDON and BESSIE OGBURN are:

45. i. FRANCES⁷ LANGDON, b. August 26, 1927, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. May 05, 2004.

ii. EARL LANGDON.

iii. Anna Ruth Langdon, m. ? Parker.

25. IRVING LASSITER⁶ LANGDON (*LLOYD ROGER*⁵, *RUFUS C.*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born April 04, 1908, and died March 16, 1968 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina. He married LELA GLADYS PLEASANT, daughter of MARION PLEASANT and JULIA

LANGDON. She was born September 27, 1910 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died August 08, 1989 in Johnston County, North Carolina.

Notes for IRVING LASSITER LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30290

Name (Age): LANGDON, Irving Lassiter (59)

Obit. Pub. Date: 03/19/1968

Other Pub. Info.: s/o Lloyd Roger/Ruth Lassiter -- Smithfield

Name: IRVING LANGDON Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake Death Date: 16 March 1968

Sex: Male Race: White Age: 59 Years

Marital Status: Married

Place of Residence: Johnston

Institution: General Hospital 100 Beds & Over

Autopsy: Yes

Attendant: Physician Year Received: 1968

Notes for LELA GLADYS PLEASANT: LANGDON, GLADYS PLEASANT

Death Date: 08 August 1989

Gender: Female

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

Race: White

Residence: , Johnston, North Carolina

Age: 78 Years

Marital Status: Widowed

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state

Birth Date: 27 September 1910 State of Birth: North Carolina

Father: PLEASANT

Unknown Newspaper

Mrs. Gladys Pleasant Langdon, age 78, of Route 1, Smithfield, died in Johnston Memorial Hospital on Tuesday, August 8, 1989, following a period of declining health. She was born in Johnston County on September 27, 1910, a daughter of the late Marion Benton Pleasant and

Julia Langdon Pleasant. She was married to Irving L. Langdon who preceded her in death on March 16, 1968. Gladys taught the fourth grade at Selma School for 29 years. She was a member of the First Presbyterian Church in Smithfield, the Joy Club at Pisgah Baptist Church and the Retired Teachers Association.

Funeral Services will be held Thursday, August 10, 1989, at 11:00 A.M., at the First Presbyterian Church. Services will be conducted by Dr. William A. Leist. Interment will follow in Sunset Memorial Park.

The Family: A son, Harold Langdon of Rt. 1, Smithfield; 3 brothers, Willard Pleasant of Wrightsville Beach, Joseph Pleasant and M. B. Pleasant, Jr. of Angier; 5 Sisters, Mrs. Leola Lassiter of Smithfield, Mrs. Sue Ogburn and Miss Christine Pleasant of Angier, Mrs. Rachel Peterson of Harrells and Mrs. Doris Barnes of Fayetteville; 4 grandchildren.

More About LELA GLADYS PLEASANT:

Burial: August 10, 1989, Sunset Memorial Park, Smithfield, North Carolina

Children of IRVING LANGDON and LELA PLEASANT are:

i. HAROLD I.⁷ LANGDON.

46. ii. JERRY PLEASANT LANGDON, b. May 02, 1940; d. December 21, 1980, Pender, North Carolina.

26. GEORGE WILLIAM "BILL" STEPHENSON (*DELLA MARCEY* LANGDON, *JAMES MONROE* 4, *ZACHARIAH* 3, *BRITTON* 2, *JAMES* 1) was born January 12, 1904 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died March 09, 1988 in Harnett County, North Carolina. He married KITTY ELEANOR BYRD March 12, 1927 in Harnett County, North Carolina, daughter of JOHN BYRD and CORNELIA? She was born April 26, 1911, and died April 07, 2001 in Harnett County, North Carolina.

Notes for GEORGE WILLIAM "BILL" STEPHENSON: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48687

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, G.W. "Bill" (84)

Obit. Pub. Date: 03/11/1988

Other Pub. Info.: b. 12 Jan 1904 JC,s/o George Leonard/Dellie Langdon Stephenson, h/o Kitty

Byrd Stephenson, Fellowship PB Ch Cem

Name: GEORGE WILLIAM STEPHENSON

Age: 84 Years

Death Date: 09 March 1988

Place of Death: Dunn, Harnett, North Carolina

Birth Date: 12 January 1904

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 50-99 Beds Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: STEPHENSON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About GEORGE WILLIAM "BILL" STEPHENSON: Burial: Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

Notes for KITTY ELEANOR BYRD: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 45278

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Kitty Eleanor (89)

Obit. Pub. Date: 04/10/2001

Other Pub. Info.: b. 26 Apr 1911, d/o John Ira and Cornelia Byrd, wid/o G. W. Stephenson,

Fellowship Community Cemetery, Harnett County

Fayetteville Observer, The (NC) April 8, 2001

Section: Local & State

COATS -- Mrs. Kitty Eleanor Stephenson, 89, of Coats died Saturday in Integrated Health Services in Dunn. Mrs. Stephenson was a homemaker and a member of Gift Primitive Baptist Church. The funeral will be conducted at 11 a.m. Monday in Gift Primitive Baptist Church by Elder Fred Williams. Burial will be in Fellowship Community Cemetery.

Mrs. Stephenson is survived by two sons, Donahue Stephenson of Coats and Levern Stephenson of Benson; a sister, Glenna B. Holt of Erwin; seven grandchildren; 12 greatgrandchildren; and three great-great-grandsons.

The family will receive friends tonight from 7 to 9 at Rose & Graham Funeral Home in Benson and at other times at the home of Donahue and Edna Stephenson, 35 Denise St., Coats.

News & Observer, The (Raleigh, NC) - April 8, 2001

COATS - Mrs. Kitty Eleanor Stephenson age 89, of Coats died Saturday at IHS of Dunn. Funeral services will be 11 a.m. Monday at Gift Primitive Baptist Church in Coats. Elder Fred Williams will officiate. Burial will follow in Fellowship Community Cemetery.

Mrs. Stephenson was born April 26, 1911 in Harnett County to the late John Ira and Cornelia Byrd. She was preceded in death by her husband G.W. "Bill" Stephenson; sons, Denzil M. Stephenson and Billy Stephenson; daughter, Janice Stephenson and two infant daughters. Mrs. Stephenson was a member of Gift Primitive Baptist Church and was a homemaker.

Surviving: sons and daughters-in-law, Donahue and Edna Stephenson of Coats, and Levern and Shelby Stephenson of Benson; sister, Glenna B. Holt of Erwin; seven grand-children; twelve great-grandchildren and three great-grand-sons.

The family will be at Rose & Graham Funeral Home in Coats from 7-9 p.m. Sunday and at other times at the home of Donahue and Edna Stephenson.

More About KITTY ELEANOR BYRD:

Burial: April 09, 2001, Fellowship Community Cemetery

Marriage Notes for GEORGE STEPHENSON and KITTY BYRD:

Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 2700219

Date Filed: 03/12/1927 12:00:00 AM Groom: STEPHENSON, GEO W

Bride: BYRD, KITTIE E Maiden Surname: BYRD Date of Marriage: 03/12/1927

Volume: 1927 Page: 219

More About GEORGE STEPHENSON and KITTY BYRD:

Marriage: March 12, 1927, Harnett County, North Carolina

Children of GEORGE STEPHENSON and KITTY BYRD are:

- i. DOROTHY BALINDA⁷ STEPHENSON, b. June 22, 1928.
- 47. ii. Donahue Stephenson.
 - iii. LEVERN B. STEPHENSON, b. January 26, 1932.
- 48. iv. DENZIL MURIEL STEPHENSON, b. March 27, 1937; d. December 27, 1983, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.
 - v. BILLY WELLINGTON STEPHENSON, b. May 02, 1941.

27. JASPER S.⁶ STEPHENSON (*MARY FRANCES "FANNY"*⁵ *LANGDON, JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Abt. 1905, and died November 1943. He married BEULAH MCGEE. She was born Abt. 1911, and died May 06, 1970 in Johnston County, North Carolina.

Notes for JASPER S. STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48769

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Jasper S. (38)

Obit. Pub. Date: 11/30/1943

Other Pub. Info.: Pleasant Gr. Twp., s/o Albert and Fannie Langdon, bro. of Mrs. S. S. Sauls,

bur. Fellowship Prim. Bap. Ch. Cem.

More About JASPER S. STEPHENSON:

Burial: Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

Notes for BEULAH MCGEE:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48586

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Beulah McGee (59)

Obit. Pub. Date: 05/08/1970 Other Pub. Info.: Benson, NC

Name: BEULAH STEPHENSON

Place of Death: Johnston Place of Residence: Johnston

Institution: Home

Death Date: May 06, 1970

Gender: Female Age: 59 Years Attendant: Coroner Marital Status: Widowed

Marital Status. W

Autopsy: No Race: White

Children of JASPER STEPHENSON and BEULAH MCGEE are:

i. GRADY OMAX⁷ STEPHENSON, b. May 30, 1931; d. May 15, 1978, Wake County, North Carolina.

Notes for GRADY OMAX STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48698

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Grady O'Max (46)

Obit. Pub. Date: 05/19/1978

Other Pub. Info.: Garner, s/o Jasper S. and Beulah McGee Stephenson,

Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

Name: GRADY O'MAX STEPHENSON

Death Date: 15 May 1978

Gender: Male

Place of Death: Wake, North Carolina Residence: Wake, North Carolina

Age: 46 Years

Birth Date: 30 May 1931

Autopsy: Yes

Marital Status: Married

Hospital: Home

Attendant: Medical Examiner

Burial: Burial in state

Race: White

State of Birth: North Carolina

More About GRADY OMAX STEPHENSON:

Burial: Fellowship Primitive Baptist Church Cemetery

- 49. ii. JOHN ALBERT STEPHENSON, b. July 22, 1933; d. January 17, 2000, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.
 - iii. LARRY C. STEPHENSON, b. November 21, 1943; d. November 23, 1992, Chapel Hill, Orange County, North Carolina.

Notes for LARRY C. STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48816

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Larry C. (49)

Obit. Pub. Date: 11/24/1992

Other Pub. Info.: Garner, b. 21 Nov. 1943, s/o Jasper S. and Beulah McGee

Stephenson

Name: LARRY STEPHENSON

Age: 49 Years

Death Date: 23 November 1992

Place of Death: Chapel Hill (P), Orange, North Carolina

Birth Date: 23 November 1943

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Never Married

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: STEPHENSON

State of Birth: North Carolina Residence: Wake, North Carolina

- 50. iv. Helen Stephenson.
 - v. J. S. STEPHENSON.
- **28.** JAMES MYATT⁶ STEPHENSON (*MARY FRANCES "FANNY"*⁵ *LANGDON, JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born April 15, 1909, and died July 31, 1991 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina. He married FLOSSIE COATS, daughter of DAVID COATS and FANNIE KELLY. She was born February 24, 1909, and died January 17, 1999 in Johnston

County, North Carolina.

Notes for JAMES MYATT STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48735

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, J. Myatt (82)

Obit. Pub. Date: 08/02/1991

Other Pub. Info.: b. 15 Apr 1909, s/o Albert/Fannie Langdon Stephenson, h/o Flossie Coats

Stephenson, White Memorial P. Ch. Cem.

Name: JAMES MYATT STEPHENSON

Age: 82 Years

Death Date: 31 July 1991

Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Birth Date: 15 April 1909

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician
Burial: Burial in state
Father: STEPHENSON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

More About JAMES MYATT STEPHENSON: Burial: White Memorial Church Cemetery

Notes for FLOSSIE COATS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48681

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Flossie Coats (89)

Obit. Pub. Date: 01/19/1999

Other Pub. Info.: b. 2-24-1909, d/o David Edgar/Fanny Kelly Coats, wid/o James Myatt

Stephenson

The News & Observer January 18, 1999

FLOSSIE C. STEPHENSON WILLOW SPRING - Mrs. Flossie Coats Stephenson, 89, of Oakhill Assisted Living Center, died Sunday at Johnston Memorial Hospital in Smithfield. A Celebration of Life and Worship Service will be held 11 a.m. Tuesday at White Memorial Presbyterian Church, Willow Spring. Officiating will be the Revs. Danny Stephenson, Kenneth Haines and Aubrey Williamson. Burial will follow in the church cemetery.

Mrs. Stephenson was born February 24, 1909 in Johnston County to the late David Edgar and Fannie Kelly Coats. Mrs. Stephenson was preceded in death by her husband, James Myatt Stephenson and her son, Bobby Ray Stephenson. She was a member of St. Mary's Grove Free Will Baptist Church and Ladies Auxiliary. Mrs. Stephenson was also very active in the Johnston County Home Extension Club.

Surviving include daughter, Linda S. Strickland of Four Oaks; sons, James E. Stephenson of Dunn, L. Jay Stephenson of Willow Spring, Coy Max Stephenson of Garner, Randy Stephenson of Alpharetta, Ga.; sisters, Alice Stephenson and Alene Stephenson, both of Garner, Zula Ennis of Raleigh, Georgia Coats of Raleigh and Shirley Grissom of Garner; 13 grandchildren and 26 great- grandchildren; one great-great- grandson.

Family will receive friends in the White Memorial Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall following the graveside service.

Family suggests memorials to be made to the Debbie Strickland Library Fund, % White Memorial Church, 1459 White Memorial Church Road, Willow Spring, N.C.

More About FLOSSIE COATS:

Burial: January 19, 1999, White Memorial Presbyterian Church

Children of JAMES STEPHENSON and FLOSSIE COATS are:

i. BOBBY RAY⁷ STEPHENSON, b. August 15, 1933; d. February 12, 1983, Johnston County, North Carolina; m. SHIRLEY JOHNSON.

Notes for BOBBY RAY STEPHENSON: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48591

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Bobby Ray

Obit. Pub. Date: 02/15/1983

Other Pub. Info.: b. 15 Aug 1933 JC, s/o J. Myatt Stephenson, h/o Shirley

Johnson Stephenson, White Memorial Presbyterian Ch. Cem.

Name: BOBBY RAY STEPHENSON

Age: 49 Years

Death Date: 12 February 1983

Place of Death: Johnston, North Carolina

Birth Date: 15 August 1933

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No
Hospital: Home
Attendant: Coroner
Burial: Burial in state
Father: STEPHENSON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About BOBBY RAY STEPHENSON:

Burial: White Memorial Presbyterian Church Cemetery

- ii. LINDA STEPHENSON, m. ? STRICKLAND.
- iii. JAMES E. STEPHENSON.
- iv. L. JAY STEPHENSON.
- v. Coy Max Stephenson.
- vi. RANDY STEPHENSON.

29. ALBERT HUGH⁶ STEPHENSON (*MARY FRANCES "FANNY"*⁵ *LANGDON, JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 30, 1916, and died October 08, 1993 in Johnston County, North Carolina. He married MARY RYALS October 05, 1935 in Harnett County, North Carolina, daughter of HARVEY RYALS and CARA LASSITER. She was born December 15, 1916 in South Carolina, and died November 22, 1992 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.

Notes for ALBERT HUGH STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48549

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, A. Hugh (76)

Obit. Pub. Date: 10/12/1993

Other Pub. Info.: Benson, b. 30 Nov 1916 in JC, s/o Albert and Mary Langdon Stephenson

Name: ALBERT HUGH STEPHENSON

Age: 76 Years

Death Date: 08 October 1993

Place of Death: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

Birth Date: 30 November 1916

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Widowed

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: STEPHENSON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

Notes for MARY RYALS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48879

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Mary R. (75)

Obit. Pub. Date: 11/24/1992

Other Pub. Info.: Benson; B. 15 Dec 1916 in S.C.; d/o Harvey and Cara Lassiter Ryals

Name: MARY RYALS STEPHENSON

Age: 75 Years

Death Date: 22 November 1992

Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Birth Date: 15 December 1916

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state

Father: RYALS

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

Marriage Notes for ALBERT STEPHENSON and MARY RYALS:

Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 3500273

Date Filed: 10/05/1935 12:00:00 AM Groom: STEPHENSON, HUGH

Bride: RYALS, MARY Maiden Surname: RYALS Date of Marriage: 10/05/1935

Volume: 1935 Page: 273

More About ALBERT STEPHENSON and MARY RYALS:

Marriage: October 05, 1935, Harnett County, North Carolina

Children of ALBERT STEPHENSON and MARY RYALS are:

- 51. i. KENNETH HUGH⁷ STEPHENSON, b. May 11, 1936, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. April 26, 1999.
 - ii. SUE STEPHENSON, m. ? WARD.
 - iii. NADINE STEPHENSON, m. ? WELLS.
 - iv. JUDITH STEPHENSON, m. ? ROLLINS.

30. IRIS JEAN⁶ LANGDON (*GROVER CLEVELAND*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born February 28, 1910 in Harnett County, North Carolina, and died December 07, 1989 in Harnett County, North Carolina. She married HOWARD BENJAMIN BARNES September 28, 1933. He was born March 30, 1912, and died May 04, 1978 in Harnett County, North Carolina.

Notes for IRIS JEAN LANGDON: BARNES, IRIS JEAN

Death Date: 07 December 1989

Gender: Female

Place of Death: Erwin, Harnett, North Carolina

Race: White

Residence: , Harnett, North Carolina

Age: 79 Years Autopsy: No

Marital Status: Widowed

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 20-34 Beds

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state

Birth Date: 28 February 1910 State of Birth: North Carolina

Father: LANGDON

Fayetteville Observer, The (NC)

December 9, 1989

LOCAL, AREA DEATHS Section: Local & State

Deceased Name: Iris Langdon Barnes of Route 1, Coats, died Thursday.

Copyright 1989, The Fayetteville (N.C.) Observer

Record Number: 567616

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 4212

Name (Age): BARNES, Iris Langdon (79)

Obit. Pub. Date: 12/12/1989

Other Pub. Info.: w/o Howard B.Barnes, sis/o Grover Langdon of Four Oaks, Coats City Cem.

More About IRIS JEAN LANGDON:

Burial: Coats City Cemetery

Notes for HOWARD BENJAMIN BARNES: BARNES, HOWARD BENJAMIN

Death Date: 04 May 1978

Gender: Male

Place of Death: Erwin, Harnett, North Carolina

Race: White

Residence: , Harnett, North Carolina

Age: 66 Years

Marital Status: Married

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 20-34 Beds

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Birth Date: 30 March 1912 State of Birth: North Carolina

More About HOWARD BENJAMIN BARNES:

Burial: Coats City Cemetery

More About HOWARD BARNES and IRIS LANGDON:

Marriage: September 28, 1933

Children of IRIS LANGDON and HOWARD BARNES are:

52. i. DOROTHY JEAN⁷ BARNES, b. June 14, 1934.

ii. ALLIE MAE BARNES, b. February 25, 1936; m. HORACE DEWEY HERRING, February 12, 1961, Harnett County, North Carolina.

More About HORACE HERRING and ALLIE BARNES:

Marriage: February 12, 1961, Harnett County, North Carolina

31. GROVER NIMROD⁶ LANGDON (*GROVER CLEVELAND*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born March 27, 1911 in Harnett County, North Carolina, and died October 23, 1990 in Johnston County, North Carolina. He married IVA LASSITER February 04, 1933, daughter of JAMES LASSITER and KATIE BARBOUR. She was born April 30, 1911 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died December 12, 2004 in Arizona.

Notes for GROVER NIMROD LANGDON: LANGDON, GROVER NIMROD

Death Date: 23 October 1990

Gender: Male

Place of Death: , Johnston, North Carolina

Race: White

Residence: , Johnston, North Carolina

Age: 79 Years Autopsy: No

Marital Status: Married

Hospital: Home

Attendant: Medical Examiner

Burial: Burial in state Birth Date: 27 March 1911 State of Birth: North Carolina

Father: LANGDON

More About GROVER NIMROD LANGDON:

Burial: Pisgah Church Cemetery, Four Oaks, Johnston County, North Carolina

Notes for IVA LASSITER: The News and Observer Tuesday, Sep 21 2004

IVA LANGDON 93, went home to be with the Lord and her beloved husband, Grover, on Sunday, September 12, 2004. Mrs. Langdon was born in Four Oaks and was the only daughter and middle child of James and Kathy Barbour Lassiter. She was preceded in death by her parents and her brothers, Bert, Blake, Jesse and Russell.

Mrs. Langdon was a dedicated member of Pisgah Baptist Church and an active member of the Joy Club prior to her moving to Arizona to be with her son, Hurley and his wife, Pat (deceased), and their family following the death of her husband of 57 years. She loved flowers and gardening, quilting, watching "Carolina" compete in sports, church and her family.

She is survived by her son, Hurley Langdon, and three granddaughters, Pam (Langdon) Kozel, Jennifer Langdon and Kelly Langdon. She also had nine great-grandchildren, James, Terrence and Narissa Kozel, Sterling Dillow (deceased) and Nichole, John, Katy, Holly and Max Wilt. She is also lovingly remembered by her grandson-in-law, Kevin Kozel; great-granddaughter-in-law, Vanna Kozel; family friend, Brian Troxel; sisters-in-law, Alma and Carrie Lassiter and Mary, Edna, Eunice, and Valle and Ruth Langdon; brother-in-law, Sherwood Langdon and his wife, Helen; 10 nieces and nephews and numerous other family members and friends whom she loved to call to mind when remembering her joyous times spent in their company.

Memorial services for Mrs. Langdon will be Saturday, September 25, 2004 at 2 p.m. at Pisgah Baptist Church in Four Oaks. In lieu of flowers, the family requests that contributions be made in her memory to the church. Arrangements are being handled by Minshew Funeral Home.

More About GROVER LANGDON and IVA LASSITER:

Marriage: February 04, 1933

Child of GROVER LANGDON and IVA LASSITER is:

i. Hurley⁷ Langdon.

32. WOODROW R.⁶ LANGDON (*GROVER CLEVELAND*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 14, 1912 in Harnett County, North Carolina, and died May 02, 2000 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina. He married MARY ELIZABETH WHITEFIELD November 19, 1938. She was born November 18, 1917.

Notes for WOODROW R. LANGDON: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 32848

Name (Age): LANGDON, Woodrow R. (87)

Obit. Pub. Date: 05/05/2000

Other Pub. Info.: b. 14 Nov 1912, s/o Grover Cleveland and Kitty Stephenson Langdon,

Devotional Gardens, Dunn

Greensboro News & Record (NC) May 3, 2000

COATS - Mr. Woodrow R. Langdon, 87, of 2025 Cane Mill Road, died Tuesday, May 2, 2000, at Rex Hospital, Raleigh.

The funeral will be held at 11 a.m. Thursday, May 4, 2000, at Coats Baptist Church. Officiating will be the Rev. Jesse Mooney and Elder J.M. Mewborne. Burial will follow in Devotional Gardens, Dunn.

Mr. Langdon was born Nov. 14, 1912, in Harnett County, to the late Grover Cleveland and Kitty Stephenson Langdon. He was also preceded in death by a son, Dr. William C. "Billy" Langdon; brothers, Hector, Grover and Gerald Langdon; and sisters, Iris Barnes and Rosa Rambeau. Mr. Langdon was a retired farmer. He was a member of Coats Baptist Church, Coats Lions Club and Coats Senior Citizens Center.

Surviving are his wife of 61 years, Mary Whitefield Langdon; sons and wife, Ronald E. and Jean H. Langdon of Pleasant Garden and Dr. Charles W. Langdon of Greensboro; daughter-in-law, Ruth M. Langdon of Richmond, Va.; sisters, Eurice Martin of Fuquay-Varina, Edna Ogburn of Willow Spring, Vallie Sauls of Garner, and Ruth McNeil of Sanford; brother, S.W. Langdon of Coats; nine grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren.

The family will receive friends from 7 to 9 p.m. Wednesday, May 3, 2000, at Rose & Graham Funeral Home, Coats.

Flowers are welcome, however, memorials may be made to the Coats Baptist Church Building Fund, P.O. Box 297, Coats, N.C. 27521.

Copyright (c) 2000 Greensboro News & Record

Record Number: 0005030053

More About WOODROW R. LANGDON:

Burial: May 04, 2000, Devotional Gardens, Harnett County, North Carolina

More About WOODROW LANGDON and MARY WHITEFIELD:

Marriage: November 19, 1938

Children of WOODROW LANGDON and MARY WHITEFIELD are:

- i. DR. WILLIAM CLEVELAND "BILLY" LANGDON, b. September 30, 1939.
- ii. RONALD EARL LANGDON, b. July 29, 1941; m. JEAN H.?.

Notes for RONALD EARL LANGDON: Harnett County Register of Deeds Military Discharge

Document Detail

Certificate Number: 6600189

Date Filed: 01/20/2004 3:03:59 PM

Discharge Date: 09/08/1966 12:00:00 AM Name: LANGDON, RONALD EARL

Branch: AIR FORCE

Volume: 11 Page: 189

More About RONALD EARL LANGDON:

Military service: September 08, 1966, Discharged from United States Air

Force

iii. DR. CHARLES W. LANGDON.

33. SHERWOOD W.⁶ LANGDON (*GROVER CLEVELAND*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born January 26, 1921. He married HELEN RUTH BARNES July 12, 1953. She was born September 11, 1920.

More About SHERWOOD LANGDON and HELEN BARNES:

Marriage: July 12, 1953

Children of SHERWOOD LANGDON and HELEN BARNES are:

i. ANN BARNES⁷ LANGDON, b. December 20, 1955; m. GEORGE ALEXANDER KANEKLIDES, September 20, 1980, Harnett County, North Carolina.

Marriage Notes for ANN LANGDON and GEORGE KANEKLIDES: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 8000167

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM

Groom: KANEKLIDES, GEORGE ALEXANDER

Bride: LANGDON, ANN BARNES

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 09/20/1980

Volume: 1980 Page: 167 More About GEORGE KANEKLIDES and ANN LANGDON: Marriage: September 20, 1980, Harnett County, North Carolina

ii. JOHN SHERWOOD LANGDON, b. October 18, 1959.

34. GERALD A.⁶ LANGDON (*GROVER CLEVELAND*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born December 13, 1924 in Harnett County, North Carolina, and died April 16, 1995 in Harnett County, North Carolina. He married CLARA RUTH DAVIS August 29, 1953. She was born November 21, 1927 in Chesterfield, South Carolina.

Notes for GERALD A. LANGDON: LANGDON, GERALD

Death Date: 16 April 1995

Gender: Male

Place of Death: Dunn, Harnett, North Carolina

Race: White

Residence: , Harnett, North Carolina

Age: 70 Years

Marital Status: Divorced

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 50-99 Beds

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state

Birth Date: 13 December 1924 State of Birth: North Carolina

Father: LANGDON

Fayetteville Observer, The (NC) April 18, 1995

COATS -- Gerald A. Langdon, 70, of Route 1, Box 200 died Sunday in Betsy Johnson Hospital in Dunn.

He was the developer of Langdon Pine Park in Coats. Mr. Langdon donated the land to the Town of Coats for the Coats Recreation Park. He was a member of Coats United Methodist Church and was active in many community affairs.

The funeral will be conducted at 2 p.m. Wednesday in Coats United Methodist Church by the Rev. Church Herring. Burial will be in Coats City Cemetery.

Mr. Langdon is survived by a son, David G. Langdon; two brothers, W.R. Langdon and S.W. Langdon, both of Coats; four sisters, Eurice L. Martin and Edna L. Ogburn, both of Willow Spring, Vallie L. Sauls of Garner and Ruth L. McNeill of Sanford; and a grandson.

The family will receive friends tonight from 7 to 9 at Rose & Graham Funeral Home Coats.

Copyright 1995, The Fayetteville (N.C.) Observer

Record Number: 439250

More About GERALD A. LANGDON:

Burial: April 19, 1995, Coats City Cemetery, Harnett County, North Carolina

Occupation: Farmer

More About GERALD LANGDON and CLARA DAVIS:

Marriage: August 29, 1953

Children of GERALD LANGDON and CLARA DAVIS are:

i. SYLVIA DAVIS⁷ LANGDON, b. November 29, 1954, Harnett County, North Carolina; d. November 29, 1954, Harnett County, North Carolina.

More About SYLVIA DAVIS LANGDON:

Burial: November 30, 1954, Coats City Cemetery, Harnett County, North Carolina

Cause of Death: Stillborn/Cord around neck

- 54. ii. DAVID GERALD LANGDON, b. March 12, 1956.
- **35.** MITTIE RUTH⁶ LANGDON (*GROVER CLEVELAND*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born November 22, 1926 in Harnett County, North Carolina. She married EARL MCNEILL December 28, 1952 in Harnett County, North Carolina. He was born April 25, 1923, and died December 11, 1994.

Notes for EARL MCNEILL: Fayetteville Observer, The (NC) December 12, 1994

OBITUARIES

Section: Local & State

Deceased Name: EARL MCNEILL

SANFORD -- Earl McNeill, 71, of 708 Spring Lane died Sunday.

The funeral will be conducted at 2 p.m Tuesday in Rogers Memorial Chapel by the Rev. Douglas Hix. Burial will be in Buffalo Cemetery.

Mr. McNeill is survived by his wife, Ruth L. McNeill of the home; a son, Terry McNeill of Sanford; a daughter, Teresa McNeill of Raleigh; and three sisters, Mary M. Crater and Edith M. Adams, both of Sanford, and Myrtle M. Minor of West Palm Beach, Fla.

The family will receive friends tonight from 7 to 9 at Rogers-Pickard Funeral Home.

Copyright 1994, The Fayetteville (N.C.) Observer

Record Number: 448834

Name: EARL MCNEILL

Age: 71 Years

Death Date: 11 December 1994

Place of Death: Sanford, Lee, North Carolina

Birth Date: 25 April 1923

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: Yes

Hospital: General Hospital
Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over
Attendant: Medical Examiner

Burial: Burial in state Father: MCNEILL Place of Injury: 9

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Sanford, Lee, North Carolina

More About EARL MCNEILL: Burial: Buffalo Cemetery

Marriage Notes for MITTIE LANGDON and EARL MCNEILL:

Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 5200104

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM

Groom: MCNEILL, EARL

Bride: LANGDON, MITTIE RUTH

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 12/28/1952

Volume: 1952 Page: 104

More About EARL MCNEILL and MITTIE LANGDON:

Marriage: December 28, 1952, Harnett County, North Carolina

Children of MITTIE LANGDON and EARL MCNEILL are:

i. TERRY⁷ MCNEILL.ii. TERESA MCNEILL.

36. ROY BRITT⁶ LANGDON (*ZACHARIAH "ZACK" R.*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born October 11, 1914 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died March 14, 1996 in Harnett County, North Carolina. He married ALEEN MANESS.

Notes for ROY BRITT LANGDON: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30387

Name (Age): LANGDON, Roy Britt (81)

Obit. Pub. Date: 03/15/1996

Other Pub. Info.: s/o Zack R. and Mildred Dupree Langdon, b.11 Oct 1914, JC, Roselawn

Cem.

LANGDON, ROY BRITT

Death Date: 14 March 1996

Gender: Male

Place of Death: Dunn, Harnett, North Carolina

Race: White

Residence: Benson, Johnston, North Carolina

Age: 81 Years Autopsy: No

Marital Status: Married Hospital: General Hospital Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state

Birth Date: 11 October 1914 State of Birth: North Carolina

Father: LANGDON

Fayetteville Observer, The (NC)

March 15, 1996

BENSON -- Roy Britt Langdon, 81, of 1359 N.C. 50 N. died Thursday in Betsy Johnson Memorial Hospital in Dunn.

He was a retired farmer. Mr. Langdon was a member of Benson Baptist Church, Benson Lions Club and Benson Junior Order.

The funeral will be conducted at 11 a.m. Saturday in Benson Baptist Church by the Revs. Larry Glover-Wetherington and Don Price. Burial will be in the Roselawn Cemetery.

Mr. Langdon is survived by his wife, Aleen M. Langdon; a daughter, Deborah L. Turner of Benson; a son, Tracy B. Langdon of Benson; two sisters, Catherine L. Warren of Dunn and Rebecca L. Hunt of Garner, and a grandson.

The family will receive friends tonight from 7 to 9 at Rose & Graham Funeral Home.

Copyright 1996, The Fayetteville (N.C.) Observer

Record Number: 412793

More About ROY BRITT LANGDON:

Burial: May 16, 1996, Roselawn Cemetery, Benson, North Carolina

Occupation: Farmer

Children of ROY LANGDON and ALEEN MANESS are:

i. Deborah⁷ Langdon.

ii. TRACY BRITT LANGDON, m. SHEILA ANN NORRIS, January 18, 1982, Harnett County, North Carolina.

Marriage Notes for TRACY LANGDON and SHEILA NORRIS: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 8200170

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM Groom: LANGDON, TRACY BRITT

Bride: NORRIS, SHELIA ANN

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 01/18/1982

Volume: 1982 Page: 170

More About TRACY LANGDON and SHEILA NORRIS:

Marriage: January 18, 1982, Harnett County, North Carolina

37. CATHERINE A.⁶ LANGDON (*ZACHARIAH "ZACK" R.*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born September 17, 1919, and died November 24, 1996 in Clinton, Sampson County, North Carolina. She married LUBY S. WARREN.

Notes for CATHERINE A. LANGDON:

Fayetteville Observer, The (NC) - November 25, 1996

DUNN -- Mrs. Catherine Langdon Warren, 77, of 5450 Green Path Road died Sunday in Sampson Regional Medical Center. She was a member of First Baptist Church, the Creative Homemakers Club and Dunn Chapter No. 59 Order of the Eastern Star. She had worked at Midway School and the Campbell University alumni office.

The funeral will be conducted at 3 p.m. Tuesday in First Baptist Church by the Rev. Rick McDuffie. Burial will be in Greenwood Cemetery.

Mrs. Warren is survived by her husband, Luby S. Warren; two daughters, Phylis Lawrence of Dunn and Lynda Naylor of Clinton; a sister, Rebecca Hunt of Garner; and four grandchildren. The family will receive friends tonight from 7 to 9 at Skinner Funeral Home.

Name: CATHERINE LANGDON WARREN

Age: 77 Years

Death Date: 24 November 1996

Place of Death: Clinton, Sampson, North Carolina

Birth Date: 17 September 1919

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: LANGDON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Sampson, North Carolina

More About CATHERINE A. LANGDON:

Burial: November 26, 1996, Greenwood Cemetery, Harnett County, North Carolina

Children of CATHERINE LANGDON and LUBY WARREN are:

- i. PHYLLIS⁷ WARREN, m. ? LAWRENCE.
- ii. Lynda Warren, m. ? Naylor.

38. DOROTHY LEE⁶ JOHNSON (*ELIZA "LIZA" ASKEW*⁵ *LANGDON, JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) She married VIOLUS LAWRENCE PLEASANT, son of EDDIE PLEASANT and LELA STEPHENSON. He was born September 04, 1917, and died May 02, 1989 in Raleigh, North Carolina.

Notes for VIOLUS LAWRENCE PLEASANT:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 41828

Name (Age): PLEASANT, Violus L. (71)

Obit. Pub. Date: 05/05/1989

Other Pub. Info.: b. 9-4-1917 JC - s/o Eddie Lawrence/Lela Stephenson - wife/Dorothy

Johnson - Fellowship Ch Cem

PLEASANT, VIOLUS LAWRENCE

Death Date: 02 May 1989

Gender: Male

Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Race: White

Residence: , Johnston, North Carolina

Age: 71 Years Autopsy: No

Marital Status: Married

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state

Birth Date: 04 September 1917 State of Birth: North Carolina

Father: PLEASANT

More About VIOLUS LAWRENCE PLEASANT:

Burial: Fellowship Church Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

Child of DOROTHY JOHNSON and VIOLUS PLEASANT is:

i. PHILLIP GENE⁷ PLEASANT, b. April 03, 1953.

39. WILLIAM MONROE⁶ LANGDON (*JAMES "JIM" CARL*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born December 27, 1922 in Harnett County, North Carolina. He married MELBA BERNICE ?.

Children of WILLIAM LANGDON and MELBA? are:

i. Brenda Carolyn⁷ Langdon, b. December 18, 1943; m. William Clarence Blalock, December 23, 1962, Harnett County, North Carolina.

Marriage Notes for BRENDA LANGDON and WILLIAM BLALOCK: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 6200017

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM

Groom: BLALOCK, WILLIAM CLARENCE Bride: LANGDON, BRENDA CAROLYN

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 12/23/1962

Volume: 1962

Page: 17

More About WILLIAM BLALOCK and BRENDA LANGDON: Marriage: December 23, 1962, Harnett County, North Carolina

ii. THERESA ELAINE LANGDON, b. October 09, 1948; m. FRED EUGENE MARTIN, July 28, 1967, Harnett County, North Carolina.

Marriage Notes for THERESA LANGDON and FRED MARTIN: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 6700140

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM Groom: MARTIN, FRED EUGENE

Bride: LANGDON, THERESA ELAINE

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 07/28/1967

Volume: 1967 Page: 140

More About FRED MARTIN and THERESA LANGDON: Marriage: July 28, 1967, Harnett County, North Carolina

- 55. iii. KAREN LEE LANGDON, b. March 31, 1953.
 - iv. JOAN MAGALYN LANGDON, b. December 24, 1957; m. DANNY EARL NORRIS, September 18, 1976, Harnett County, North Carolina; b. July 26, 1955, Harnett County, North Carolina.

Marriage Notes for JOAN LANGDON and DANNY NORRIS: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 7600191

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM Groom: NORRIS, DANNY EARL Bride: LANGDON, JOAN MAGALYN

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 09/18/1976

Volume: 1976 Page: 191

More About DANNY NORRIS and JOAN LANGDON: Marriage: September 18, 1976, Harnett County, North Carolina

- 56. v. Sharon Jan Langdon, b. May 19, 1959.
- **40.** JAMES ROBERT "BOB" LANGDON (WILLIAM "BILL" JASPER⁵, JAMES MONROE⁴, ZACHARIAH³, BRITTON², JAMES¹) was born November 04, 1921, and died January 10, 2003 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina. He married?

Notes for JAMES ROBERT "BOB" LANGDON: Dunn Daily Record January 13, 2003

James R. "Bob" Langdon, 81

James Robert "Bob" Langdon, 81, of 7728 Raleigh Road, Benson, died Friday at Wake Medical Center.

He was born Nov. 4, 1921, in Johnston County to the late William Jasper and Lula Mae Creech Langdon.

Funeral services were held Sunday at 3 p.m. at St. Mary's Grove FWB Church by the Revs. Steve Lawson, Aubrey Williamson and Billy Nowell. Burial will be in Sunset Memorial Park.

Survivors include a daughter, Barbara Hockaday and Ronnie of Four Oaks; a son, John M. Langdon and Eileen of Benson; six grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. A service of Minshew Funeral Home of Four Oaks.

More About JAMES ROBERT "BOB" LANGDON:

Burial: January 12, 2003, St. Mary's Grove Freewill Baptist Church

Children of JAMES LANGDON and ? are:

- i. BARBARA⁷ LANGDON, m. RONNIE HOCKADAY.
- ii. JOHN MICHAEL LANGDON, m. EILEEN PORTER RAY, June 20, 1987, Harnett County, North Carolina.

Marriage Notes for JOHN LANGDON and EILEEN RAY: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 8700193

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM Groom: LANGDON, JOHN MICHAEL

Bride: RAY, EILEEN PORTER

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 06/20/1987

Volume: 1987 Page: 193

More About JOHN LANGDON and EILEEN RAY:

Marriage: June 20, 1987, Harnett County, North Carolina

41. HILDA MAE⁶ LANGDON (*WILLIAM "BILL" JASPER*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born February 25, 1924, and died September 07, 1995 in Johnston County, North Carolina. She married CHARLES EVERETTE LOWERY.

Notes for HILDA MAE LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 32417

Name (Age): LOWERY, Hilda Mae (71)

Obit. Pub. Date: 09/08/1995

Other Pub. Info.: d/o William Jasper and Lula Mae Langdon, Sunset Memorial Park

Name: HILDA MAE LOWERY

Age: 71 Years

Death Date: 07 September 1995

Place of Death: Johnston, North Carolina

Birth Date: 25 February 1924

Gender: Female Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No
Hospital: Home
Attendant: Physician
Burial: Burial in state
Father: LANGDON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About HILDA MAE LANGDON:

Burial: Sunset Memorial Park

Children of HILDA LANGDON and CHARLES LOWERY are:

i. JO ANNE⁷ LOWERY, b. July 12, 1943.

ii. PEGGY JEAN LOWERY, b. June 05, 1947.

42. REUBEN O.⁶ COATS (*THOMAS DANIEL*⁵, *ELEANOR "ELLA"*⁴ *LANGDON, ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born June 27, 1911, and died August 12, 1981. He married NANCY JANE WEST.

Notes for REUBEN O. COATS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 11071

Name (Age): COATS, Reuben O. (70)

Obit. Pub. Date: 08/14/1981

Other Pub. Info.: b. 27 Jun 1911, JC, s/o Thomas Daniel and Sarah, h/o Nancy J West, Coats

City Cem.

Name: REUBEN COATS

Age: 70 Years

Death Date: 12 August 1981

Place of Death: Dunn, Harnett, North Carolina

Birth Date: 27 June 1911

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Widowed

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 50-99 Beds Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: COATS

State of Birth: North Carolina Residence: Harnett, North Carolina

More About REUBEN O. COATS:

Burial: Coats City Cemetery, Harnett County, North Carolina

Children of REUBEN COATS and NANCY WEST are:

- i. BETTY SUE⁷ COATS, b. August 05, 1950.
- ii. JO ANN COATS, b. July 29, 1952.
- iii. PATSY FAY COATS, b. March 02, 1954.
- **43.** ZACK RANSOM⁶ COATS (*THOMAS DANIEL*⁵, *ELEANOR "ELLA"*⁴ *LANGDON*, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born Abt. 1916, and died June 22, 1974 in Goldsboro, Wayne County, North Carolina. He married EDNA MOZELLE?

Notes for ZACK RANSOM COATS:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 11121

Name (Age): COATS, Zack Ransom

Obit. Pub. Date: 06/25/1974

Other Pub. Info.: s/o Tom and Sarah, Roselawn Cemetery, Benson, NC

Name: ZACK COATS

Place of Death: Goldsboro, Wayne

Place of Residence: Johnston

Institution: Home

Death Date: June 22, 1974

Gender: Male Age: 58 Years

Attendant: Medical Examiner

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: Yes Race: White

More About ZACK RANSOM COATS:

Burial: Roselawn Cemetery

Child of ZACK COATS and EDNA? is:

- i. LARUE D.⁷ COATS, b. July 30, 1948.
- **44.** ROBINSON ATLEE⁶ COATS (*THOMAS DANIEL*⁵, *ELEANOR "ELLA"*⁴ LANGDON, ZACHARIAH³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born May 01, 1920, and died March 29, 1976 in Johnston County, North Carolina. He married MARTHA JANE HORTON, daughter of JIMMY HORTON and

SARAH YOUNG. She was born January 20, 1929, and died May 28, 1999 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.

Notes for ROBINSON ATLEE COATS: Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 11068

Name (Age): COATS, R. Atlee Obit. Pub. Date: 04/02/1976

Other Pub. Info.: St. Mary's Free Will Baptist Church Cemetery

Name: ROBINSON ATLEE COATS

Birth Date: 01 May 1920

Death Date Date: 29 March 1976

Gender: Male Age: 55 Years

Place of Death: Johnston, North Carolina Residence: , Johnston, North Carolina

Marital Status: Married Attendant: Physician

Mode of Burial: Burial in state

Hospital: Home Race: White

More About ROBINSON ATLEE COATS:

Burial: St. Mary's Grove Original Free Will Baptist Church Cemetery

Notes for MARTHA JANE HORTON:

Favetteville Observer, The (NC) - May 30, 1999

FOUR OAKS -- Mrs. Martha Horton Coats, 70, of 670 Berea Church Road died Friday in Wake Medical Center in Raleigh. Mrs. Coats was a retired dietitian and nurse's aide. She was a member of Sr. Mary's Grove Original Free Will Baptist Church. The funeral will be conducted at 11 a.m. Monday in St. Mary's Grove Original Free Will Baptist Church by the Revs. Aubrey Williamson and Billy Nowell. Burial will be in the church cemetery.

Mrs. Coats is survived by two daughters, Lesia C. Raynor of Dunn and Wanda C. Norris of Charleston, S.C.; a son, Robbie A. Coats Jr. of Raleigh; four sisters, Agnes H. Ingram of Benson, Eula Mae H. Allen of Four Oaks, Bobbie H. Ammons of Roseboro and Faye H. Brooks of Bennettsville, S.C.; a brother, C. Sherrill Horton of Four Oaks; six grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren.

The family will receive friends tonight from 7 to 9 at Rose & Graham Funeral Home of Benson. Memorials may be made to St. Mary's Grove Original Free Will Baptist Church, care of Cathy Langdon, Benson, N.C. 27504.

More About MARTHA JANE HORTON:

Burial: May 31, 1999, St. Mary's Grove Original Free Will Baptist Church Cemetery Occupation: Dietician/Nurse's Aide

Children of ROBINSON COATS and MARTHA HORTON are:

57. i. LESIA⁷ COATS.

- ii. WANDA LOU COATS, b. November 13, 1952; m. ? NORRIS.
- iii. ROBINSON ATLEE COATS, JR., b. February 21, 1955.

Generation No. 5

45. FRANCES⁷ LANGDON (*ROGER RAEFORD*⁶, *LLOYD ROGER*⁵, *RUFUS C*.⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born August 26, 1927 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died May 05, 2004. She married LINWOOD JACKSON PARKER, son of LUNDY PARKER and NETTIE MASSENGILL. He was born August 30, 1933, and died March 11, 1991 in Durham, North Carolina.

Notes for FRANCES LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Published: Friday, May 7, 2004

Frances L. Parker, 76

Frances Langdon Parker, 76, of Langdon Avenue in Smithfield died Wednesday, May 5. Born Aug. 26, 1927, in Johnston County, Mrs. Parker was a daughter of the late Raeford and Bessie Ogburn Langdon. She was the widow of Linwood J. Parker. Mrs. Parker was a member of North Smithfield Baptist Church.

The funeral was at 11 a.m. Friday, May 7, at Parrish Funeral Home in Selma. The Revs. Wayne Johnson and L.E. Godwin Jr. officiated. Burial followed in the cemetery at Barbour's Chapel Church near Four Oaks.

Surviving are a son, Thomas R. Lassiter of Four Oaks; a brother, Earl Langdon of Raleigh; a sister, Anna Ruth Parker of Raleigh; and a grandson.

The family suggests memorial contributions to North Smithfield Baptist Church, 19 E. Dail St., Smithfield, N.C. 27577.

More About FRANCES LANGDON:

Burial: May 07, 2004, Barbour's Chapel Church Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

Notes for LINWOOD JACKSON PARKER:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 39649

Name (Age): PARKER, Linwood J. (57)

Obit. Pub. Date: 03/12/1991

Other Pub. Info.: b. 8-30-1933 JC - s/o Lundy/Nettie Massengill - wife/Frances Langdon -

Barbour's Chapel Ch Cem

Name: LINWOOD JACKSON PARKER

Age: 57 Years

Death Date: 11 March 1991

Place of Death: Durham (P), Durham, North Carolina

Birth Date: 30 August 1933

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: PARKER

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Smithfield, Johnston, North Carolina

More About LINWOOD JACKSON PARKER:

Burial: Barbour's Chapel Church Cemetery, Johnston County, North Carolina

Child of FRANCES LANGDON and LINWOOD PARKER is:

i. THOMAS⁸ LASSITER.

46. JERRY PLEASANT⁷ LANGDON (*IRVING LASSITER*⁶, *LLOYD ROGER*⁵, *RUFUS C*.⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born May 02, 1940, and died December 21, 1980 in Pender, North Carolina.

Notes for JERRY PLEASANT LANGDON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 30308

Name (Age): LANGDON, Jerry Pleasant (Dr.) (40)

Obit. Pub. Date: 12/23/1980

Other Pub. Info.: b.5-2-1940 - s/o Gladys Pleasant and Irving L. -- car accident -- Sunset Mem

Park, Smithfield -- Raleigh

Name: JERRY PLEASANT LANGDON

Age: 40 Years

Death Date: 21 December 1980

Place of Death: Pender, North Carolina

Birth Date: 02 May 1940

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 20-34 Beds

Attendant: Medical Examiner

Burial: Burial in state Father: LANGDON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Jerry Pleasant Langdon

Unknown Newspaper

Jerry P. Langdon, a Raleigh veterinarian and a 1960 alumnus of NCSU, was killed in an automobile accident in December. A native of Smithfield, NC, Langdon received his veterinary medical degree from the University of Georgia in 1968. He was owner of the Animal Hospital on Six Forks Road in Raleigh.

Langdon was a strong supporter of the NCSU School of Veterinary Medicine, scheduled to open this fall, and a memorial fund honoring him has been set up in NCSU's Veterinary Medical Foundation. Friends and former classmates wishing to contribute to the Langdon Fund may do so through the N.C. Veterinary Medical Foundation, NCSU, Box 5067, Raleigh, NC 27650.

More About JERRY PLEASANT LANGDON:

Burial: Sunset Memorial Park, Johnston County, North Carolina

Child of JERRY PLEASANT LANGDON is:

i. JERRY P.8 LANGDON, JR..

47. DONAHUE⁷ STEPHENSON (*GEORGE WILLIAM "BILL"*⁶, *DELLA MARCEY*⁵ LANGDON, JAMES MONROE⁴, ZACHARIAH³, BRITTON², JAMES¹) He married EDNA MAE WILLIAMS. She was born February 04, 1930, and died October 24, 2002 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.

Notes for EDNA MAE WILLIAMS: Fayetteville Observer, The (NC) October 25, 2002

COATS -- Mrs. Edna Williams Stephenson, 72, of 35 Denise Road, died Thursday, Oct. 24, 2002, in Rex Hospital in Raleigh. Mrs. Stephenson was a tax consultant and a homemaker.

The funeral will be conducted at 11 a.m. Saturday in Gift Primitive Baptist Church in Coats by Elder Fred Williams and the Rev. Tommy Smith. Burial will be in Coats City Cemetery.

Mrs. Stephenson is survived by her husband, Donahue Stephenson; two daughters, Pam S. Tart and Wanda S. Williams, both of Coats; a son, Tim D. Stephenson of Dunn; a sister, Faye W. Page of Coats; a brother, Elder Fred Williams of Linden; six grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren.

The family will receive friends tonight from 7 to 9 at Rose & Graham Funeral Home in Coats.

More About EDNA MAE WILLIAMS:

Burial: October 26, 2002, Coats City Cemetery

Children of DONAHUE STEPHENSON and EDNA WILLIAMS are:

- i. PAMELA CAROL⁸ STEPHENSON, b. March 12, 1950; m. ? TART.
- ii. WANDA CHERYL STEPHENSON, b. December 17, 1952; m. ? WILLIAMS.
- iii. ESTELLA LARUE STEPHENSON, b. February 25, 1956.
- iv. TIMOTHY DONAHUE STEPHENSON, b. February 28, 1963.
- **48.** DENZIL MURIEL⁷ STEPHENSON (GEORGE WILLIAM "BILL"⁶, DELLA MARCEY⁵ LANGDON, JAMES MONROE⁴, ZACHARIAH³, BRITTON², JAMES¹) was born March 27, 1937, and died December 27, 1983 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina. He married JUDITH LINDA?

Notes for DENZIL MURIEL STEPHENSON:

Name: DENZIL MURIEL STEPHENSON

Age: 46 Years

Death Date: 27 December 1983

Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Birth Date: 27 March 1937

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Divorced

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician Burial: Burial in state Father: STEPHENSON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

Children of DENZIL STEPHENSON and JUDITH? are:

- i. JONATHAN MURIEL⁸ STEPHENSON, b. November 22, 1959.
- ii. SUSAN ANNETTE STEPHENSON, b. February 28, 1961.
- iii. RICKEY CAMERON STEPHENSON, b. May 23, 1962.
- **49.** JOHN ALBERT⁷ STEPHENSON (*JASPER S.*⁶, *MARY FRANCES "FANNY"*⁵ *LANGDON, JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born July 22, 1933, and died January 17, 2000 in Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina. He married JANE LOCKAMY.

Notes for JOHN ALBERT STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 45326

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, John Albert (66)

Obit. Pub. Date: 01/18/2000

Other Pub. Info.: Angier, b. 22 Jul 1933, s/o Jasper S. and Beulah McGee Stephenson,

Friendship Baptist Church Cemetery

The News & Observer January 18, 2000

ANGIER - Mr. John Albert Stephenson, age 66, of 14711 NC Hwy 210, died Monday at Wake Medical Center, Raleigh. Funeral service will be 2:00 p.m. Wednesday at Friendship Baptist Church. Brother Mack Fowler will officiate. Burial will follow in the church cemetery.

Mr. Stephenson was born July 22, 1933, in Johnston County to the late Jasper S. and Beulah McGee Stephenson. He was also preceded in death by his brothers, Larry Stephenson and Grady Stephenson.

Mr. Stephenson was a retired electrical contractor and was a member of Friendship Baptist Church. He was a U.S. Army veteran, and a past commander and member of American Legion Banner Post 109.

Surviving include wife, Jane Lockamy Stephenson; daughter, Gina S. Norris of Virginia Beach; son, John

Ashley Stephenson of Lillington; step-daughters, Kathy Collins and Vicky Matthews, both of Sanford;

sister, Helen S. Stephenson of Angier; brother, J.S. Stephenson of Topsail Island; six grandchildren.

Family will receive friends at Rose & Graham Funeral Home, Benson, 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Tuesday.

More About JOHN ALBERT STEPHENSON:

Burial: January 19, 2000, Friendship Baptist Church Cemetery

Occupation: Electrical Contractor

Children of JOHN STEPHENSON and JANE LOCKAMY are:

i. GINA⁸ STEPHENSON, m. ? NORRIS.

58. ii. JOHN ASHLEY STEPHENSON.

50. HELEN⁷ STEPHENSON (*JASPER S.*⁶, *MARY FRANCES "FANNY"* LANGDON, *JAMES MONROE* ⁴, *ZACHARIAH* ³, *BRITTON* ², *JAMES* ¹) She married JAMES STEPHENSON.

Child of HELEN STEPHENSON and JAMES STEPHENSON is:

i. JERRY WAYNE⁸ STEPHENSON, b. June 16, 1945, Johnston County, North Carolina; d. December 11, 1994, Raleigh, Wake County, North Carolina.

Notes for JERRY WAYNE STEPHENSON:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48772

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Jerry Wayne (49)

Obit. Pub. Date: 12/13/1994

Other Pub. Info.: Willow Springs, b. in Jo. Co., s/o James and Helen S.

Stephenson, bur. Pleasant Grove Bapt. Ch. Cem.

Name: JERRY WAYNE STEPHENSON SR

Age: 49 Years

Death Date: 11 December 1994

Place of Death: Raleigh, Wake, North Carolina

Birth Date: 16 June 1945

Gender: Male Race: White

Marital Status: Married

Autopsy: No

Hospital: General Hospital Bed Code: 100 Beds & Over

Attendant: Physician
Burial: Burial in state
Father: STEPHENSON

State of Birth: North Carolina

Residence: Johnston, North Carolina

More About JERRY WAYNE STEPHENSON:

Burial: Pleasant Grove Baptist Church Cemetery, Harnett County, North

Carolina

51. KENNETH HUGH⁷ STEPHENSON (*ALBERT HUGH*⁶, *MARY FRANCES "FANNY"*⁵ *LANGDON*, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born May 11, 1936 in Johnston County, North Carolina, and died April 26, 1999. He married ELIZABETH ANNE?

Notes for Kenneth Hugh Stephenson:

Smithfield Herald

Obituary ID: 48805

Name (Age): STEPHENSON, Kenneth Hugh (62)

Obit. Pub. Date: 04/27/1999

Other Pub. Info.: b. 5-11-1936 -- s/o A. Hugh/Mary Ryals Stephenson

News & Observer, The (Raleigh, NC) - April 27, 1999

Mr. Kenneth Hugh Stephenson, 62, of 12623 NC Hwy. 210, died Monday at his home after an extended illness. Funeral service will be 11 a.m. Wednesday at Pleasant Grove Baptist Church.

Officiating will be the Rev. Steve Morris. Burial will follow in the church cemetery.

Mr. Stephenson was born May 11, 1936 in Johnston County to the late A. Hugh and Mary Ryals Stephenson. He was a farmer and a member of Pleasant Grove Baptist Church.

Surviving: daughters, Kelli S. Wall of Wilson Mills, Johnnie Ann S. Heath of Four Oaks, Kimberly D. Stephenson of Benson, Rebecca S. Petit of Benson, Sandra S. Long of Garner; son, Kenneth Tracy Stephenson of Clayton; sisters, Sue S. Ward of Newport News, VA, Nadine S. Wells of Clayton, Judith S. Rollins of Rocky Mount; special friend, Susan K. Robertson of Garner; 10 grandchildren, Kristi Wall, Devin Wall, Lauren Stephenson, Caleb Stephenson, Jonathan Barrow, Jordan Heath, Kristen Petit, Jesse Petit, Jacob Burton and Cassidy Long.

Family will be at Rose & Graham Funeral Home in Benson 7-9 p.m. today.

More About Kenneth Hugh Stephenson:

Burial: April 28, 1999, Pleasant Grove Baptist Church Cemetery

Occupation: Farmer

Children of KENNETH STEPHENSON and ELIZABETH? are:

- i. KIMBERLY DALE⁸ STEPHENSON, b. July 12, 1967.
- ii. REBECCA LYNNE STEPHENSON, b. October 16, 1968; m. ? PETIT.
- iii. KELLI STEPHENSON, m. ? WALL.
- iv. JOHNNIE ANN STEPHENSON, m. ? HEATH.
- v. SANDRA STEPHENSON, m. ? LONG.
- vi. KENNETH TRACY STEPHENSON.
- **52.** DOROTHY JEAN⁷ BARNES (*IRIS JEAN⁶ LANGDON, GROVER CLEVELAND⁵, JAMES MONROE⁴, ZACHARIAH³, BRITTON², JAMES¹) was born June 14, 1934. She married JAMES VALSAME July 15, 1956 in Harnett County, North Carolina.*

More About JAMES VALSAME and DOROTHY BARNES: Marriage: July 15, 1956, Harnett County, North Carolina

Child of DOROTHY BARNES and JAMES VALSAME is:

- i. JAMES MARK⁸ VALSAME.
- **53.** HURLEY⁷ LANGDON (*GROVER NIMROD*⁶, *GROVER CLEVELAND*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) He married PAT ?.

Children of HURLEY LANGDON and PAT? are:

- i. PAM8 LANGDON, m. KEVIN KOZEL.
- ii. JENNIFER LANGDON.
- iii. KELLY LANGDON.
- **54.** DAVID GERALD⁷ LANGDON (GERALD A.⁶, GROVER CLEVELAND⁵, JAMES MONROE⁴,

ZACHARIAH³, BRITTON², JAMES¹) was born March 12, 1956. He married TERESA VELEMAS WOOD October 25, 1980 in Harnett County, North Carolina, daughter of JOHN WOOD and IRENE?. She was born September 19, 1957.

Marriage Notes for DAVID LANGDON and TERESA WOOD: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 8000176

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM Groom: LANGDON, DAVID GERALD Bride: WOOD, TERESA VELEMAS

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 10/25/1980

Volume: 1980 Page: 176

More About DAVID LANGDON and TERESA WOOD:

Marriage: October 25, 1980, Harnett County, North Carolina

Child of DAVID LANGDON and TERESA WOOD is:

i. CASEY GERALD⁸ LANGDON, b. October 08, 1986.

55. KAREN LEE⁷ LANGDON (*WILLIAM MONROE*⁶, *JAMES "JIM" CARL*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born March 31, 1953. She married CASPER TART, JR. December 19, 1971 in Harnett County, North Carolina, son of CASPER TART and JUANITA?. He was born June 25, 1951 in Harnett County, North Carolina.

Marriage Notes for KAREN LANGDON and CASPER TART: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 7100283

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM

Groom: TART JR, CASPER Bride: LANGDON. KAREN LEE

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 12/19/1971

Volume: 1971 Page: 283

More About CASPER TART and KAREN LANGDON:

Marriage: December 19, 1971, Harnett County, North Carolina

Children of KAREN LANGDON and CASPER TART are:

- i. CASPER⁸ TART III, b. October 01, 1975.
- ii. KARA REBECCA TART, b. October 04, 1977.

56. SHARON JAN⁷ LANGDON (*WILLIAM MONROE*⁶, *JAMES "JIM" CARL*⁵, *JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) was born May 19, 1959. She married DENNIS RAY NORRIS July 10, 1977 in Harnett County, North Carolina, son of ROBERT NORRIS and LOIS?. He was born June 23, 1958.

Marriage Notes for SHARON LANGDON and DENNIS NORRIS: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 7700161

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM Groom: NORRIS, DENNIS RAY Bride: LANGDON, SHARON JAN

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 07/10/1977

Volume: 1977 Page: 161

More About DENNIS NORRIS and SHARON LANGDON: Marriage: July 10, 1977, Harnett County, North Carolina

Child of SHARON LANGDON and DENNIS NORRIS is:

i. MEGAN RAE⁸ NORRIS, b. January 29, 1993.

57. LESIA⁷ COATS (*ROBINSON ATLEE*⁶, *THOMAS DANIEL*⁵, *ELEANOR "ELLA"*⁴ *LANGDON*, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) She married JOHN WILLIAM RAYNOR, JR., son of JOHN RAYNOR and WILMA?

Child of LESIA COATS and JOHN RAYNOR is:

i. YVETTE RENEE⁸ RAYNOR, b. August 13, 1977.

Generation No. 6

58. JOHN ASHLEY⁸ STEPHENSON (*JOHN ALBERT*⁷, *JASPER S.*⁶, *MARY FRANCES "FANNY"*⁵ *LANGDON, JAMES MONROE*⁴, *ZACHARIAH*³, *BRITTON*², *JAMES*¹) He married GENITA MONICA RAY March 25, 1989 in Harnett County, North Carolina.

Marriage Notes for JOHN STEPHENSON and GENITA RAY: Harnett County Register of Deeds

Certificate Number: 8900315

Date Filed: 01/01/1800 12:00:00 AM Groom: STEPHENSON, JOHN ASHLEY

Bride: RAY, GENITA MONICA

Maiden Surname:

Date of Marriage: 03/25/1989

Volume: 1989 Page: 315

More About JOHN STEPHENSON and GENITA RAY:

Marriage: March 25, 1989, Harnett County, North Carolina

Child of JOHN STEPHENSON and GENITA RAY is:

i. JOHN ASHLEY⁹ STEPHENSON II, b. July 09, 1996.